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- IN THE MATTER OF:

~Eddy County, New MGXLOO.

BEFORE THE ., ..
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ,
CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING_
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

May 23, 1973
EXAMINER HEARING

Applxcation of Adobe 011 Company Case No.;i§78
for a dual completion and o

non-standard gas well 1ocat10n,

- . Nt Naat? Nt Nt Nl Vsl s?

BEFORE: = Elvis A. Utz,
o Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. UT2: The hearing will come to order, please.
Case 4978: Application of Adobe 0il Company for a dual
completion and non-standard gas well location, Eddy County,

New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: Tom Keéllahin, of Kellahin and Fox,

‘Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of the Applicant.

MR. UTZ: How many witnesses do you have, Mr.
Kellahin?

MR.~KELLAHIN: We have one witness, Mr. Examiner.

MR. UTZ: Are there éther appearances in this
case?

MR. CARR: The 0il Commission is going to make an

MR. UTZ: You may proceed.

* * *

DEAN E. ROWE,

was called as a witness, and after béing'duly sworn according
to law, tegtified as follows:

- MR. KELLAHIN: For the purpose of the reCOrd( we
would like to note on the advertisement in Case 4978 tﬁat
it is our desire that we be allowed a dual completion in
our Smith Fédefal Well No. 2 in such a manner as to produce
gas from an undesignated Atoka gas pool, and from the

rock tank-- And here is the correction-- Lower Morrow as

opposed to the Upper Morrow as is listed on the docket and
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in the advertisement.

MR. UTZ: Very well. Have you figured out whether
that was a typographical error or whether it was interpreted
wrong? h

MR. KELLAHIN: I am certain it was a typographical -
error. Order No. R-4456, the last line of the advertiseﬁent,
also indicates the Upper Morrow formation. That order |
approved‘bdih the Upper and Lower Morrow formations.

MR. UTZ: Your aﬁendment:iS»so noted. Proceed.

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLAKIN:

Q Please. state your name, by whom you are empioyed, and

iin-ﬁhét capééiiy.
A Dean Rowe, thief geologist for Adobe Oil Company.
Q Ha;e.yot previously testified before the 0il Conservation
Commission or one of its hearing examiners and made
your qualifications a matter of record?
A Yes, I have.
Q Have you made a study, and are you familiar with the
facts surrounding this particular application?
A Yes, I am familiar with it.
MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Examiner, are the witness'
qualifications as an expert acceptable?

MR. UT%Z: Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Rowe, will you please state
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briefly what Adobe is seeking by this application?

We are seeking approval for a dual completion of our

No. 2 Smith Federal and discgvery_status for that

well in the Atoka gas field.

MR. KELﬁAHIN: We are also requesting approval,

Mr. Examiner, of an unorthodox location for an additional

zone.

The previous order ‘approved the unorthodox location

for the lower two ZzZones.

Q

A

(By Mr. Kellahin) Please refer to what has been marked
as Appiicanﬁ's Exhibit One, and identify it, please?
Exhibit One is a map entitled "Accumulative prbduction

map”. It shows-- The color codes show the zones which

ptoduce in the various wells in the field. It also

shows accumulative production for those zones through
3/1/73, except for the Adobe No. 1 Smith Federal, and
that production is through 4/1/73.

The map also shows the location of the No. 2 Smith
Federal as an unorthodox location, and shows the

non-standard 430-acre gas proration unit which has

earlier been approved by the Commission.
The proration unit is outlined in yellow?

Yes, sir, colored solidly in yellow.

Your exhibit also indicates accumulative production
for each of these wells?

That's right.
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Will you please refer to what has been marked as
Applicant's Exhibit Two and identify it and;éxélain

what information it contains?

'Exhibit Two is a structure map of the base Of the Atoka

gas zone. The map shows a southeast dip from Ehe:
high point and a fault on the northwest side of the;
anticline, and. shows the position of the No. 2 Smlth

Federal, and again the non—standard proratlon unzt.

' How was the information derived tofdréw,theée Btrhcthre?

lines?
The information was taken from the mechanical logs

of the wells of the field. They idClﬁde-eléctiici

logs,‘gammé ray sonic lbqéi’dha"fHSt:i§§§56ff13§-§f

. This map also shows a cross séction3liﬁe éoiig
from the GLJF ‘No.-1 in Section 11, Townshlp 23: South,~
Range 34 East, and Township 23 South, Range 25 East ;
going “¥rom that well to_the No. 3 Monsanto Rocvagnki
Well. - : |

" Phe cross gection is drawn to A A Prime.

The cross section information which is deSiénatedfﬁhére

appears in a later exhibit, is that right?
That's right.
Please refer to what has been marked as Applicant's

Exhibit Three and identify it.

Exhibit Number Three is Atoka gas zone porosity. The
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principal informa?ion on.this map is that the Adobe
No. 2 Smith Federal has approximately five feet of
porosity in the Aioka gas zone, and no other wells

in the field are indicated to have any porosity--

All the other wells have no porosity.

LT

What is the\signiiicancé of that fact,/§r</§5§g?

Thatv;his is a ne%, unproduced ‘reservoir in the field,
and it has not been-- It was discovered in the No. 2

smith F,deral.

.It's not present'in éhy'other well in the area, is

that correct?

That's right. - i S

Wwill YQuﬂpiease réfer to Applicant's Exhibitﬂfour;;aqd

identify it?

Exhibit Four is t%é cross section A A Prime earlier

referred to: Theécross geéﬁion shoﬁs the relationship

of the Atoka gas %one to the Lower Morrow gas zone.
It shows stréctural configuration of the field.

Thefﬁﬁber Atoka g;s~zOne is colored in orange as it

is indicated on tie cross section in the earlier

exhibit. Porosity appears only in the Adobe No. 2

SmithfFedérgl, it%not being present in any other wells

in the cross sect;on.

Also shown on this cross section is the calculated

absolute openflow from the Atoka Zone in the No. 2

b i b e
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Smith Federal and completion in the Lower Morrow sand

in the same well.

Will you please refer to Applicant's Exhibit Five, and

_identify it, please? -

Exhibit Five is a Xerox copy on the Monsanto No. 2
Rock?Tank Well, and a Xerox copy on the Monsanto No.3

Rock ‘Tank Weil.

oy

What information do these two exhibits tell us?

The main information shown on these two exhibits is thit
at a point below the Atoka, the gas zone is indicated
as the base of the Atoka. This data is derived from

a report made by the Hollingworth Paleontoligology

'Lébofatory in Midiéﬁd, idehtifying tﬂe'Hﬁoka and

fustil lines below thé htoka'gas zone discovered in

the No. 2 Smith Federal. |

Those Pzleontoligology ‘exhibits are marked as Sevén
and Eight, are they not? |
That's right. Exhibit Seven is on the Monsanto No. 1
Rock-Tank at a depth of 9,720 to 9,880. Lower Atoka‘
fusul lines have been found at a depth of 9,905 on
down-to:'9,990. Morrow fusul lines were found, and
that data'is sbotted on the corresponding electric lqg.
Was this information and the corresponding electric

logs used in preparation for your cross section?

Yes, they were. I have, on the cross sections for the
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No. 1 and No;‘3 Rock Tank Wells, I have indicated that,
and indicated where this occurs on the logs of the
seetioh.

Please refer to what has been mgrked"éé_hpplicant's
Exhibit Nuﬁber Nine.'&hd-ﬁell us whhtiihat is.’
Eihibit_ngﬁgr Nine is a log of thé Agébe No. 2 Smith
Fedegal; This log has been passed toi?he Commission
as §_gamma:riy,density log, and on thaﬁ log I have
indicated #he_zones which are perforatéd and the
initial potentials of those zones. Tﬂéyiare“nbt on
this one I have here.

Is the information contained on that 169 also available

‘on this croas saetion?. . . - . F ]

Yes. It is labeled as the Adobe No. ZéSmith Federal.
And‘referring{to the log, Mr. Rowe, what,'if anythihg,
is“indicatéd in the7lo§ whichassisteagyoutin reaching
youf;opiﬂién that this is an Atoka formation? Where

on the log'is this indicated?

“The;perﬁoréted zone-- I think I need the log.

Here it is.
It's perforated from 9,704 to 9,713, and on this log,

we feelvthat we have determined that this zone is

_cavernous in-that tract of the log. We have not

reported the log instrument because the paths of the

instrument were not touching this side of the hole

11O B % o e ex A KB R
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Vﬁh 1 ‘ (indicating). This leads us to the conclusion that
fg{ 2| this is a limestone formation, and not sand, as is ,
fﬁ; 3 the Upper Morrow. ;
.;{ 4 - MR, UTZ: ié the Atoka commonly limestone in this ?
- $| area? | N , , % o
é& 6 . THE WITNESS:  I think that perhaps you will more | i‘ ‘
;§§ y| likely £ind limestone in £he Atoka than you would in'the E
;8; 8 | Morrow section, but I would hesitate to say that's true. '
vg; 9 Q (Bfiur.‘Kél;ahin) Would you find limestone formation ;
% | 10 in f.he _Uppér Morrow? ;
Ei 11| A I think you would,‘but_they would be fewer and perhaps %
i% thinner than they would in the Atoka. We feel this é
Hﬁié§;‘ A 3 ;"ﬁﬁéfiﬁiéé”ﬁééh“a‘fiiﬁ‘rfpu*e'limesﬁcne'tc;have~c_véxnon§§ _§QQ¢;QQ

14 porosity.
15 Q ‘This was simply one of numerous factors that lead you

16 to the conclusion that it is Atoka as opposed to

17 Uppér Morrow?
8| A Yes: | ' | A

19 Q Please refer to Exhibit Number Ten, and ident;fy it.

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

20| A Exhibit Ten is a well comwpletion record, and this has
21 been filed with the Commission. The upper one woﬁld

22 pe considered the Lower Morrow, and the bottom one

23 is the Atoka Zone. On this report are indicated

24 pertinent data insofar as pressure, perforations, and

209 SIMMS BLDG.e P.O. BOX 1002 PHONE zu-umpﬂ.audui&ou:. NEW MEXICO ({7103

25 the amount of acid treatment for each zone is concerned.
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You will also notice on what would normally be
the reverse side of this form a separate Xerox copy}_
showing the Atoka lime§£one and drill stem tests of
thgt zZone.

I would like you té notice in particular the
pressure, the final shut-in pressure, whicﬁ was for
three hours, and was 3,576 pounds.

This information is on the Atoka?

Yes, sir.

Whét;is the shut-in pressure for the Upper Morrow?
The -Upper Morrow shut-in pressure for a drill stem

test taken in the No. 1 Smith Pederal for three hours

was 37869 pounds. That's a differential in pressure

between the. two zones bf 292, with the Uppeﬁfuorrow

Zoné*pressufe being the highest. -

What siénificanceldb you draw from that evidence?

I feel that even though the differential may be

relatively small, it indicates that the Upper Morrow

sand, which is presently the producing reservoéir

within the field, has higher pressure than the Atoka

gas zone which has not yet been produced in the field.
Therefore I feel this leads to the indication

that they are separate reservoirs.

Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit Eleven,

and explain what that is.

Ty
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» 0

» 0

the Rock Tank Lower Morrow.

Morrow?

'Exhibit Eleven indicates the Upper Morrow Zone.

Exhibit Eleven is the application for multiple
completion, and on this?application request is made

ﬁo complete the No. 2 Smith Federal in the Lower

_Morrow sand and the Atoka gas zone.

ﬁOuia you pleaseé refer to ﬁh;t has been marked as
Exhibit Twelve, and explain what that is.
ﬁxhibit Twelve is a schematic of the multiple completion

program for the No. 2 Smith Federal showing perforations

iniFhe Lower Morrow‘séndlan& the Atoka gone.

There is a mix-up there.

It should be the Lower Morrow Zone?

That's right.

MR. UTZ: That's why the advertisement was in error.

_ MR KELLAHIN: Right,fthe Lower ZOne73h§41d be
MR, UTZz: 1Is this the proper depth for the Lower
‘“THE WITNESS: The Lower Morrow is 10,185 to 10,285.
‘"MR. UTZ: So that was a typographic error?
' THE WITNESS: Yes..
(By ‘Mr. Kellahin) Will you continue to identify the
information on the schematic?

It shows the Lower Morrow'Zone will be produced through

tubing, and the Atoka Zone will be produced through
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A

an annulug between the tubing and production casing,
five and a ‘half inch casing.

Wil{_this type éf complgtion be satisfactory in
accordénce with sound engineering practiceés.to assure
separation between the zones? ;

Yes(’it will. 1It's the type of completion that has
been used'in other fields heretofore.

There is nothing unusual about your completion?
No,-sir.

Please refer to what has been marked as Applicant;s
Exhibi£ Thirtgen, and identify it, and exp%gin what

information it contains.

Exhibit Thirteen lists pertinent data such as calculated |

vopenf}qw of the Atoka gas zone. Note on ihe bottom
that the absolute openflow of that zone is 15,230,000
cubig feet of gas per day.

iggtaéhed to this exhibit is a pressure curve chart.
Please refer to Exhibit Number Fifteen, and explain
what that is.
Exhiﬁif”Fifteen is a Lower Mo:xrow multi point pressure
test. ‘This form also contains pertinent data having
to &dxﬁith‘calculated openflow of the Lower Morrow
sand.

What. is that absolute openflow for the Morrow?

Two million sixty-four thousand cubic feet of gas per day.
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an annulus between the tubing and pfoduction casing,
five and a half inch casing.

?ill this type 6f completion be 3atisfaétor§ in. 2 B
accordance with sound engineering practicis{;o assufe
separation between the zones?

Yes('i; will., 1It's the type of completion that has
been used in other fields heretofore.

There is nothlng’ﬁnusual about. your C§npletidb?
No,-sir.

Please refer to what has been marked as Applicant's
Exhibit Thirtgen, and identify it, and explain what

information it contains.

xhibit Thirteen lists pertinent data such as calculated |

openflqw of'the Atoka gas zone. Note on the bottom
thaﬁ the absolute openflow of that zone is 15,230,000
cubic feet of gas per day.

v_Attached to this exhibit is a pressure curve éhatt.
Please refer to Exhibit Number Fifteen, and explain
what that is. |
Exhibit"Fifteen is a Lower Morrow multi point pressure

test. This form also containsg pertinent data having

.to dopﬁith calculated openflow of the Lower Morrow

sand.

What is that absolute openflow for the Morrow?

Two million sixty-four thousand cubic feet of gas per day.
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In summation, Mr. Rowe, I would like you to return
to your cross section, and reiterate for us,if you

would please, those factors that you used in readhing

your-conclusion that within this well, you have the

Atoka ‘as opposed to a pick of the Upper Morrow.

The principal identification factor that we used in
determining that this is a new zone, an Atoka Zone,
is that.the fusulines of the Atoka were found
approximately thirty to sixty feet below that zone,
and tﬁe discovery well of the field and subseéueht'
welit;ff \ o

~'By correlation and projectingbthat base of the
Atbgééiqéntification to the Adobe No. 2 SﬁithAFedéfdi}

we would find that the point would be from thirty to

‘sixty“feét below the gas zone in the No. 2 Smith

Federal Well.
In gdditioh to the fusulines, what cther factors were
used?

We considered the pressure differential and the Atoka

‘Zone indicates separate reservoir pressures.

What if any consideration was given to the porosity

chart? pid you consider that a factor in determining
whether this is the Atoka or the Upper Morrow Zone?

The characteristics of the porosity indicate this is

limestone as distinguished from sandstone that is
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contained in both the Upper and Lower Morrow Zones-—-
or the Morrow field. |

Q Do you have any other comments or testimony’yéu
would like to q;ve, Mr. Rowe?

A I believe not; at this time.

Q In your opinion, will approval of thié application

prevent waste and protect the correlative rights of

others?

Q Were Exhibits One through Fifteen prepared by you or

under your direction and supervision?

‘A They were.

MR -KELIANTN

- We m
Applican;'s_Exhibits One through-Fifteen.
%AMR;éUng Witpout oﬁjeqtion,’$khibits:0ne through
Fifﬁeeg>ﬁiii bé entered into thé record of éhis case.
-?(ﬁheréupon Applicant's Exhibits One through Fifgeen,
respecti?ely, were entered in evidence.i
® a x * *
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ: N
Q Mr.‘Rowe; did I understand you to say that you
considered the Atoka a limestone?

A In the HNo. 2 Smith Federal?

Q Yes.

R
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" estabiisihed

Yes. I would like to explain why samples were not
given. No samples of this particular zdne were given,
because ﬁhe well blew out and caught fire and burned
the rig and dé;troyed the samples.

However, we correlated this zone to our No. 1 Well
on which we do have good sa!pling‘logs, and it's
limestone in that well. On that basis, and also from
the'chqracteristics of the logs;-wé feel it is limestone.
How about the Upper and Lower Morrow? 1Is there
limestone contained within those zones? :

Well; -there is limestone ﬁithin the Morrow section,

but the two pay zones within the field which have been

i B e e o e NER AR L R wa 'y
as Upper anaLower Morxowes are

They may have limestone, but the two pay zones are

_ sandstbnes.

I notice here on Order Number R-3555 that you acidized

both’zones, What you call the Atoka and Lower Morrow.

_Why did you acidize the Lower aorfow? Would that be

normal practice?

I would have to speak f;om memory, but insofar as

I recall, no wells in the Rock Tank field have had
fracture treatment of the sandstone. They have all
been.aéidized. I don't have any reports with me, 1

am merely speaking from memory.

Would you say that acidizing the Atoka and Lower

A ~¢.|v..‘; “

hoth sandstones. ..
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‘A Well, yes, I do. The reason 1 do is that the

Morrow make better wells?

A Yes, I would say so.

And you take considerable stock in Exhibits é%ven and
'~ Eight as far as finding the Atoka Zones?

Hollingworth Paleontoligology Laboratory in Midland

is ijfshg-established firm, and Mr. Hollingvgrth is

a palebntoIOgist 6f substantial renown.

‘Q Are there any questions of the witness?

" MR: STAMETS: Yes.

L

* * * *
- CROSS EXAMINATION
1 my mMr. eraMmETS: ..l IS S S
'Q ' Mr. Rowe, I am looking.at the neutron format}on

density log of the Smith ?éderal No.'Z,;aﬁdg%hé”lafge_

scale section relative to the Upper perforatgons,~and

I believe that there is a caliper log shown ;ith this.

Is that not correct? | ;

A Yes, I believe that's right.

Q And if I am reading this correctly, it lookéglike
that in the area where you have perforated,iéay from
about 9,694 down to 9,710, that the hole is ‘rather
uniform at about nine inches, is that rightil
That's right.

Q And then the Morrow, at least at the base ofithis
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limestone section, is possibly opposite of what appears
to be a shale or shaly section, and this does break

to about fourteen and-a half inches. -
That's right.

Now, ‘that would indicate, wouldn't it, that the paths

were touching the side.of the hole at that time?

Well, let me explain-a little bit. further as to why

we féel this is cavernous.

“"Phese two logs, the dual lateral log and the
compensated neutron log are suites of logs from WEiéhf
coravanﬂcomputations can be\made. Ccravan is a
compﬁierized‘log analysis, ahd we did havefsuch a

i $ UL R A Al
& cnth wall; andti

mad
11m§$t§ﬁe as having‘cavernous’porosity. The expert
who' took these tests has said t@gé he does notﬁfeel_v
tﬁeggé&érﬁous zone is a shale}zone, but rather he
feels it is limestone.
The porosity that you showed on one of your exﬁibits,
I believe indicates it was about five percent?‘
The ?ertiCal thickness, yes.
The vertical thickness?
Right.
The porosity is not five percent?

Right, the porosity is an indeterminate.

The log itself does not appear to show a lot of porosity
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A Yes.

in that zone, isn't that correct?

A Well, if we read it directly, it would ih&ida?e
pOrosity, becahsé ft's completely off scale.

Q Looking up and down the log, Mr. Rowe, it woéld appear
there are some other places where these very,la;ge

“hole sizes weére encountered.

Q@ So éaéthIe-siie itbélf is not uniqﬁe;‘but the cavernous
situation may be?
A Yes; I;ihink that's%true.
MR. STAMETS: ihat's all the questions I have.
“"MR. UTZ: Afelihere“any other questions?

*(No response)

¢ ﬂﬁi;UTZQ If'nét, the witness may be ex;used.
(ﬁitnegs excuséd.{

-’QR.‘UTZ: Do“yéu héVe anythihg further to-offer,

Mr. Rellahin?

MR KELLAHIN : iNothing further, Mr. Examiner.

MR. CARR: We have one witness, and the witness

has not been sworn.

RICHARD STAMETS,

was called as a witness. and after being duly sworn according
to law, testified as follows:

DIRECT ZXAMINATION
BY MR. CARR:




: i
E i

: i 1
—_
g ; -2
3
.k

T 5
— 6
o e

!

10

y, meier & associa

1

N |

... 3

13

dearnle

209 SIMMS BLDG.¢P,O. BOX 10020 PHONE 243-86910 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 071\03

14

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLOG., EAST0ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108 " i

24

25

T g race 19

i

Q Will you state your name and occupatién for the record,
please? B - ;

A R. L. Stamets, and I am currently Tec§pica1 Support
Chief for the 6i1 CongerVation Commis;ion in Santa Fe.
Until two years ago, I was geﬁlogibt &n the Artesia
Digtribution Office for the Commission.

Q And you have testified before the Com?ission previously?

A Yes, -I have. | |

Q Are:you familiar with the subject mat?er of this .

| particular case? | |

A Yes, I»am.

‘MR, CARR: Afe the witness' quaﬁifications

ac¢éptabié?- e

MR. UTZ: I guess they have to ég.

Q (By Mr. Carr) Are you fa@iliar with-é@ej&gxrowlf;}mation
in e drea involvéd'iﬁ this case? : |

A Yes:™ 7

Q Have you made any correlations relatiye to the Morrow
formation, and if so, would you~exp1%in them?

A Yes, sir. Perhaps I should give a'liftle bit of
history concerning the area. I moveé through the
Artgsia:office of the Commission in ¥959, and was
there during much of the developmentain the Pennsylvanian

and Morrow fields.

;During my some twelve years thete, I made many
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correlations of the Pennsylvanian formation from one

areé~to another, and did quite a bit of work with the
log which were given to the Commission as part of our

records. We at one time acquired a Memoir 17 from
the Bureau of Mines and Mineral Resources in Socorro.

This Memoir identifies the éeplogy of Pennsylvanian
rock in Southeastern New Mexico. ‘This is a publication
that I used as my Bible whenever I was iﬂvestigating
the Pennsylvanian formation. I would always refer
back'€d this to determine £h§ various’£hiéEnesses of
the Pennsylvanian formation ;n this area trying to
correlate those with the logs available to determine
%here'the"Vérious*?énnsylvaaian éo?s’should be.

’W¢'have an .exhibit herxe which is taken from part
of thatguemoir 17. It's OCC Exhibit Number One, and
consists of three parts.

The first page is simply a cover sheet for
identification'purposes,iand ié entitled "Geology of
Pennsylvanian and Wolfcampian Rocks.”

~ The second page is labeled "Morrowian Isopack
Map". This is contoured to equal the thicknesses of
the Mo:roﬁ formation. There are two wells on this
exhibit which I have circled. One has a small figure

"2g" wr;tten beside it, and that is the Gulf North

Cavérn Unit Well No. 1 located 980 feet from the

-
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south and 660 feet from the west in Section il;
Tbﬁnship 23 South; Range 24 East, wherein th; Spplfcant
well is locatea. | :

The other well, which is circled, is the Gulf 5
0il Corporation Blackberry Hill Unit Well No; 1 loc;ted
in Section 1, Ipwnship 22 South, Range 25 Ea?t. Th?s-—

MR. UTZ: What séction was that? f |

THE WITNESS: Section 1, Township 22 Sogth,,Rahge

25 East. .

A

(Continuing) This well is found in a couple of crosér

sections that were prepared by the author of%Ménoirfl?.

A portion.of one of the cross sections is attached

on the third and final page of the exhibit, énd youi
can.see that the well is identified as Well éo. 29 ét
the;top; |

-1 have used this log to mark logs whiCh%we had
availaﬁie to us in the Commission Office in A&teSiaf
It hasésuch striking features to it that I téotht |
it was a very good one to mark and use. when f’correiated
the Morrow formation into anything that was f?asonaﬁly
close.

I haQe used this same log to correlate the Adobe

0il Company Smith Federal No. 2. I have alsoftaken

the thickness of the Morrow formation, it's about

750 feet in this area, and have made a determination,
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1 - in my opinion, that the top of the Morrow formation
= 2 in the Adobe Smith Federal No. 2 is about 9,485 feet, o
3 which is above the perforations which they have '
4| - detgtmined for the Morrow in this case.
5! Q Do y?iu-have anything further you would like f:.o add to . 1
- 6 your testimony?
@ 7| A I don't think so.
8 8| Q Was Exhibit Number One prepared by you or under your B
w - - . '
,:: 9 direction and supervision?
% 10| A “Yes, such as it is, being a copy of a publication.
E_ 11 ' MR. CARR: Mr. Examiner, we move for the introduction ;
% - 12 of 0il Cdnsematio:x Commission Exhibit One. |
i o o O ‘ .3
- ﬁ:‘“‘a— - ““" Ton TR ‘“"'i ': """‘"“‘»“,“ ;%-"”"'_‘1'77 N : T e "_:‘ ”»‘.’-‘,-A “‘":“."f;"f" DTSR g T S :“‘ o ’A’:
Bz 1 ~ MR, UTZ: It will be accepted into the record, H
Eg 14 | without ofbjection.
wu . .
z-3 : o o ) ) .
v 15 - (Whéreupon OCC Exhibit Number One was ‘admitted in
€ u . G :
52 16 evidence.)
Su
[ =] :
3 W : * * * *
2 _ .
3 18 RS CROSS EXAMINATION
. '
§g‘ 19 BY MR. U'le:»
9
§x 20| @  What is this 9,485 feet?
o3
3';’ 21| A That would be my pick of the top of the Morrow formation
g o : A '
*: 2 in the Adobe 0il Campany Smith Federal No. 2 which is
(s I .
‘;;’; 23 the subject of this case based on the tops that I
- 33 .
éF 24 have correlated from logs which are the subject of
g — 25 Memgjir 17.
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I don't think I understand the last page of your
exhibit here, Mr. stémets, Yéu referred to E-29, 1Is.
there a log of that Qﬁ here?-
Yes. 1If YP“ will look down from E-29, ﬁr. utz.
The left-hand log?
Yes;fthe'third log from the right-hand margin of the
page. | : |
Then the ﬁéint you arée making is you are relating this
information from Memoir 17 to the Applicant’s log,
Exhibit Nusber Nine?
I think it was Exhibit Number Nine. The log of the
Smith Federal No. 2. /

MR, KELLAHIN: That's ExHibit Nine.
(BylMx;‘UEz) But you”?re,reiating your data from
Mempif 17 -to. the log submitted by the Applicant,
Exhibit Number ﬁine?;
Yes. :

‘MR. UTZ: Are there ahy other questions of the

witness?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, Mr. Examiner.

* * * *

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Mr, Stamets, I would like you to refer to the second

page of your exhibit showing Morrow isopack number 24.

T b AR BT s n e e
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i 1 Is that the Adobe Well that you have'ciicl’ed?
| = o 2] A  The number should be/i28-1.' m_soérh-th‘t" not very
_ 3 Clear. | | ;
i | 4! Q That is the Adobe Welzl? i |
" 5| A No, that's the Gulf ﬁ%orth Qa‘Veirn ?Un‘iéiwgil‘, w’hi"cfl is
: m s located in the same si’ectibrﬁ'with the fAdoi'beWeill. »
!, J ‘g 7! Q And what is this cne 1(z.nd:nc:atzng’)" |
= é 8| A There is no number there, but that's the Gulf Blackberry
: 3 § 9 Hill Well, and that is the log wh:.ch zs shown on the
_.4 § 10 last. page of the exhlbit. L -
(= b} :
' E~ nl o ~ The conclusion you h{ye reaﬂche{_l ié ba:sed; on tlie
: -§ 2 prexpi,sgs of Richard I-‘ Meyers ' 7in'if'ormati:on;3 is tlx{at | :
i’ % gg 13 cor‘ree‘ﬁ-?-f ' |
- Eg 4] A Yes, -it is, and my own flndings over the years that .
_: ;g 15 the Morrow tops as desc:iabed 1n th:Ls repcrta- Te fa:.rlyl
., §§ 16 close to what the :mdustry has used as the Morrow top.
3.
'"'; gé 17 Q By f1tt;ng _ reasonably,:_ close, dczes }that meank it wopld,_
— gé 18 vary several hundred feet?
; T2
- 'g',z['; 19| A One hundred feet either sidé of thxs poxnt.»
P é;’ 20| Q Would it vary as much ‘as three hundred feet?
b 2% : ]
§§ 21| A There's some doubt in my mind that it would vary that
~ §’§ 2| much. I cannot recalli an irfstahcé at 'this time where
) g% 23 it has, at least wheré it has b%een\ significant, where
N 55 2 it became a factor. |
— ) 25 Q What is the date of Mr Meyers' report?

3
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The report was prepared over a long period of time

starting in the late Fifties. Let me refer to the

report: “This report is primarily subsurface sgtudy

for which sample work was done«intermittenﬁly between
1953 and 1960".

How GO'YQQ account for Mr. Rowe's exhibit in which he
finds that there is a significant fact to be dfawn
from the location of these Atoka fusulines?

That could have one of a number of answers. It could
be that the Atoka bugs actually started in late
Morfow_time, and that what we have here is a bug

which 'is really not definitive of the time line

' sébéféiions.

.- It could be that the report is in error, and if
it's in’error-- As I pointed out, the industry generally
goes along with the top of the Morrow pretty close
to the top as found in Ehe report. So the industry's
standards for the Morrow correlate with the report.
Don't you think there is significance in the
variat?ons between the pressures between the Atoka
and:;he Upper Morrow as testified to by Mr. Rowe?

I don't tﬁink that is significant in describing whether

or not this is Morrow formation. It is not uncommon

~ as wells are drilled to the older Morrow pool to find

isolated stringers, isolated zones which have virgin

Y e
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1 pressure.

- . 2| Q Would ¥irgin pressure be higher or lower than producing

_ 3 formation pressute? Wouldn't it be‘siguificant that
; 47 a virgin zéﬁe had lower pressure than a zone being

7} »;¥‘ 5 produced for a period of time? Do you wanéime to try

""; § 6 'at.?air‘t?. ) .

ek < 7! A I'mv;hinking about that; and tryiﬁg to formulate a

i? ‘%% 8 ‘proper answer to your duestion. ‘

_ 2; 9 | . It's more common to find greater pressure with
s % 10 i depth.. This is the shallower d’epth than the formaﬁion
g :} Si 11 originally found in here, but it's not uncommon, no.
; é% 12 Does that answer your question? .We @iqhg expect

é§ 13 lower pféssure since this is at a lower depth. ‘I
j< 14 wouldn't think there would be thatjmuCh difference,
15 ) thotgh this is a unigue situation.:

N

209 SIMMS BLDG.eP,0, BOX 10020PHONE 243:689 10 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 67108
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16 Q Yougﬁouldn't put any significance on the fact that
17 there is a difference in pressure?

18 A What is the difference?

1218 FIRST NAYIONAL BANK BLOG, EASToALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

_ 9] Q The{Uppér Morrow is 3,569, and what we pick as the

B 20 Atoka is 3,576. The pressure differential is 293.

- 21} A I really»ddn't think that would be significant at

- 22 this stagé.
23 4] It'é?ébnceivable that you couldn't fiﬁd that variance
24 in pfessure in the Upper Morrow itself, isn't that right?
25 A It's possible. I couldn't give you an exﬁmple, but
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I think it would be posszble.
Q What significance do you attach to Mr. Rowe srtestimony
| that he finds that the Atoka may be limestone as |
opposed to the sand formatxons you flnd in the Upper
MorroW? = |
A I think as you progress upward toward the top of the;
Morrow formatxon, it becomes somewhat more llkely that
there might be a 11ttle b1t more limestone. ’
Q Whaﬁ-ﬁﬁight do you glve to: Mr Rowe s testzmony as
to poros1ty-— As to thefporos;ty he flnds in th*s
particular well}and the;laqk of pproeity in apy other
well~in the area? | ' i
A I don't think this*is‘a;unique Si%aa%ioﬁ.
Q You wouldn t consider that a factor 1n determrning

whether it is Atoka as opposed to Upper Morrow?

A No, I wouldn't. | ‘
MR, KELLAHIN: ikh§Vefno%fur;ie; questioés.
* . %* ;ilk o &
RE~CR6$S§EX§MI&ATI§§ f
BY MR. UTZ:H :
Q Mr. Stemets have you had an opportunlty to 1nspect

Exhibit Four, Mr. Rowe' s cross sectlon?

A Only briefly, Mr. Utz.

Q Well, could you state whether or hot'you agree with

his pick of the Lower Morrow sand pay?
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1| A Based on this exhibit, that certainly appears to be

2 right. It looks like we find the Barnett shale below
| _, -3 that point in most of these logs, and it looks liké
4 Barnett shale is below that point in ail of the logs.
E : s| @ Judging from fhe Lower Morrow pick, does the Upper
i 6 Morréw and Atoka look like they are pretty much in |
7 order as far as growth sectional thickness is concerned? !
B 8| A I'minot sure that I understand your gquestion.

9| Q Well, the depth-- The difference in depth from the

{
dearnley, meier 2 associates . -

10 Atoka ‘to the Lower Morrow in all four of ﬁhose. wells 1
- 11 appears to be —relatively the same. Since this i‘s ’ {
‘ ﬁ . 12 Mr. Rowe's pick of the Atoka, I thinkiwe should try .
_ B 4| toemlainwny thsistme. |
Y : : ‘ : - =
- g«g 4] 2 Okay. " The thickness in the top of what he has _ |
-~ W H
— ;g 15 described as the Atoka gas zone to the base of the L rfi
= 52 16 Lower Morrow sand pay is very uniform between the ‘ - -
_:, é;g 17 Adoh‘é—l}lb. 2 Smith Federal and the Gulf No. 1 and the
: %f 18 Mon§ants Rock Tank Unit No. 1. 5
: < . :
- g; 19 , : -Th{ere is some slight difference when you get to 1
Z}; 20 the‘;b:!o%f"?:i MOns;nto ‘Rock Tank Unit Well, but basically
— ° 2 -
§§ 21 very-little. What I am saying is the top of the
X ,
) :E 22 Morrow formation would be above the Atoka gas zone
» g‘% 23 in each of these wells.
- 2o
_ gg 24 Q You do not agree with the Atoka pick on any of these
i 25 then;? ,
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| 1l a That's correct, sir.
“ﬁ 2 qQ Do you consider the Atoka in these as the top of the
_ . 3 Morrow? i
o 4| A The Atoka gas zoﬁe which is aescribed here v;rould be
- 5 somewhat below the top of the Morrow. The top of the
; ‘en 6 Morrow would be a couple of hundred feet above that
% g : 7 point. -
;. g,, - 81 @ Mr. ‘Stamets, do you attach any significance to whether
- g 9 or n?o;t'f a zone -is limestone as far as determining whether
= % 10 it: .\.sLower Morrow or Upper Morrow or Atoka?
"" i 1| a Not ‘really, because all types of formations from sand
: % 2 12 . to J.i:me are found in the Morrow formation. ’

. "85t | o Thid'miy not be pertinent o this case, but T think |
C g% 14 it's°relevant. Isn't the Strawn or Upper Morrow in
L iu i
_ :% 15 - the -South Carlsbad area, don't they complete those ; :
- §§ 16 | by acidizing rather than fracking? 3 y

acx £
“: .;?g i A Mr. {Utz, I haven't checked the completion procedures
" %é 18 for a vwhile, and it rather slips my mind. They may
- g;:: 19 well do that, though. What I do recall in looking
P :3:'2: 20 at a number of sample reports in that area s that
T — ° %
L - §Z} 21 some -0f the producing zones are limey sandstones or
. Eg 22 sandy’"liméstc’mes, so that would sound like a reasonable
3 »
§§ 23 way of completion.
§5 4| 9Q There is one that they do acidize that is running
— ) 2 thrqugh my mind, and that's in the Atoka, but I'm not

~—
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A

sure. I Just thought maybe you mlght remember and

mlght relate that to thls zone.

N°‘ Co T i i P - : f

MR de:% Are thete any other questions?
S

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER.

Q

'Atoka.f7 ;

In your clos1ng sentence durzng your dlrect testlmony,

<

you stated that thxs top of the Morrow, ﬁhlch you

:

e
ke

, plck at 9 485* was above the top of the zone wh1ch

Athe Appllcant has plcked as hzs Morrow. I thlnk you'

meant to say that the Applxcant has plcked as his

Yes, that s certaznly what I meant

L

‘Wlth respect to ar questlon Mr Kellahzn was asklng

you=§e§ird1ng the d;fferences 1n pressure and the

d“fférent produ01ng characterlstxcs of the Morrow,

i
L

it's~ a’ba31c,‘well—known fact, is’ 1t not. that the ‘i
Mbrrow formatron 1s composed of numerous strxngers
whlch’are Lsolated from each other° | | -

Yes.f ‘ | -

And in many-lnstances; you do f1nd difference in
por051ty and dlfference in permeabllity and maybe even

difference in pressures,glsn t that true?

thlnk that LS true, yes.

¥
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* 11 Q And the Commission over the years has adopted policy
-y 2 construing all of these individual stringers to be
o L 3 part and portions of one basic section which we call
L 4 the Morrow formation?
' g * a4 $| A  Yes, that's true.
I e . ) s }
- } : (a 6] Q So you would have differences in characteristics
BRI e |
e 7 within the Morrow? i
8 8| A Yes.
< ‘
R g 9| Q You would have difference in characteristic within
I - 10 the Morrow?
P E~ n| A Yes, sir.
4t g :
R e - 12 MR. NUTTER: I have no further questions.
o .2 -
L .g 3z 13 MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions? =
x ®° :
T u o o ;
: 12 14 {No response) :
PR "N : . i
P zz T ) \ ;
L in 15 “MR. UTZ: The witness may be excused.:
2 2.2 : :
FEA o ..
i «-w e iy -
~ 53 16 “(Witness excused.)
g 25 : :
§§ 17 ' "MR. UTZ: Are there closing statements?
ERES * @ E 3
| 32 ;
S 3P 18 MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, Mr. Examiner.
53 : _
. u , :
= Zs 19 MR. UTZ: Proceed.
i x5 - :
ST F L : e ‘
P ;}; 20 MR. KELLAHIN: Adobe 0il Company, the Applicant,
e 2% :
i ° . , . .
Lo §4( desires a dual completion regardless of how the Commission
; 2 < 21
~ ¢ o . ’
= f_’ii 22 | determines-- regardless of whether the Commission determines
(4]
[o I o
aw»
;E 23| this is Atoka or Upper Morrow. It is Adobe 0il Company's
i : 5
s 24| position that they desire to seek approval of the dual
.. 25 completion for the Lower Morrow formation, and this zone

P . LAt e e . . RN e . -
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that is in question.

It is still our contention that we have provided
strong testimony that in fact this is the Atoka, but if

the Examiner in his study of the evidence and review of the

reports believes this is in fact Upper Morrow, then the

Applicant still desires to have the dual completion approved.
Thank you.
MR. UTZ: Are there any other statements?
(No response)
MR. UTZ: If there are no other statements, Case

4978 will be taken under advisement.

* * * x
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
SO R i ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certlfied Shorthand
Reporter, in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of
New Mexico, do hereby certlfy that the foregozng and . attached
Tranécrlpt of Hear1ng before the New MEXICO 011 Conservatzon

Commlssxon was reported by me. and that the same is a true

and correct record of the s d proceedlngs to the best of

i

my knowledge, skill and ab lit

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER
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- ; GOVERNOR |
, j BRUCE KING ! ]
O1IL CONSEBVA'I‘!ON COMM]SSION CHAIRMAN |
| STATE OF NEW MEXICO ‘ '-;ﬁ;"’“:g:mm |
: P.0. 80X z:::“ SANTA FE | MEMBER | vs
\ i : | - STATE GEOLOGIST | E
R R R . : " A.L.PORTER,IR. =
Re: Case No. 4978 | -
Hr. Tom Kellahin ; a ¥ T
Kellahin & Pox ; . Order No.. _R-4562
Attonuy- at Iaw P P Applicant: ; :
Post ofﬂco Box 1769 . | oo
Santa Pe, New kcxico o Adobe 0il Company
) ﬁear Si.xf: :
Enclosed herews,th are two copies of the above-referenced‘ .
S qqmlsslon order recently entered 1n the subgect case.
; Véry?truly- yours,
: ¢ A, L, PORTER, Jr. ;
L | B Secretary-DJ.rector #4
: )
’ ALP/:Lr R
copy of orxder also aent to. i
Hobbs occ___ x
Artesia 0OCC : i
— ;
Aztec OCC__
dther > ‘




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4978
Order No. R-4582

APPLICATION OF ADOBE OIL COMPANY
FOR A DUAL COMPLETION AND NON-
STANDARD GAS WELL LOCATION,

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 23, 1973,
at santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this_29th day of June , 1973, the Commission,
a quorum being present, Eavinq considered the testimony, the

record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required

g Ihy 1gw, the Commission has Jul‘u*bb‘uu GEf this savaa and the |
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Adobe 0il Company, seeks authority

'to complete its Smith Federal Well No. 2 at a non-standard

location at a point 660 feet from the South line and 330 feet

- from the Bast line of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 24

East, NMPM, Rock Tank Gas Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, as a
dual completion (conventional) to produce gas from an undesig-
nated Atoka gas pool through the casing-tubing annulus and from
‘the Rock Tank-Upper Morrow gas pool through a string of 2 7/8-
inch tubing with separation of the zones by a packer set at
approximately 10,100 feet.

(3) That the evidence introduced at the hearing establishes

"~ that the proposed dual completion would be in the Rock Tank-

Upper Morrow Gas Pool and the Rock Tank-Lower Morrow Gas Pool

~and not in an undesignated Atoka gas pool.

‘ (4) That Oxder No. R-4456 approved an application by
Adobe 0il Company for an unorthodox location in the Rock Tank~-
Upper Morrow and the Rock Tank-Lower Morrow Gas Pools 660 feet

from the South line and 330 feet from the East line of Section 11,

Township 23 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.
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Case No. 4978
Order No. R-4582

(5) That the mechanics of the propoaed dual completion
are feasible and in accord with good conservation practices.

(6) That approval of the subject dual completion will
prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Adobe 0il Company, is hereby
authorized to complete its Smith Federal Well No. 2 at a non-
standard location at a point 660 feet from the South line and
330 feet from the East line of Section 11, Township 23 South, -
Range 24 East, NMPM, Rock Tank Gas Field, Eddy County, New
Mexico, said location having previously been approved by
Order No. R~4456, as a dual completion (conventional) to-produce
gas from the Rock Tank-Upper Morrow Gas Pool through the casing-
tubing annulus and the Rock Tank-Lower Morrow Gas Pool through
2 7/8-inch tubing with separation of the zones by a packer set
at approximately 10,100 feet.

PROVIDED HOHEVER, that the applicant shall complete, operate,
and produce sald well in accordance with the provisions of Rule
112-A of the Cormission Riules and Regulations insofar as said
rule is not inconsistent with this order;

_ - PROVIDED PURTHER, that the applicant shall take packer-
leakage tests upon completion and annually thereafter during
the Annual Shut-in Pressuxe Test Puriod for the Rock Tank-Lower

(2) That jurisdiction of this_cause is retained for the
sntry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

“DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated. :

STAT‘EVOF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

I/ R. TRUJILIO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

VRAOZ AR
A. L. PORTER, Jr., rluér & Secretary
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Docket No. 14-73

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 23, 1973

9 AM, - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Richard L.
3 Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4683:

(Reopened) (Continued from the April 11, 1973 Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case 4683 being reopened pursuaiit to the provisions

of Order No. R-4286, which order established special rules and regula-

tions for the West Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, irncluding a provision for lé0-actie :proration units., All
interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not
be developed on less than 160-acre units. ‘

(Continued from the May 9, 1973 Examiner Hearin g)

. CASE 4946

| CASE 4966:

Application ‘of Union Texas Petroleum for special;pool rules, Lea
County, ‘New Mexico. Applicant, in' the above—sty_ed ‘cause, seeks
the promulgation of special pool - ‘rules for the Crosby-Fusselman
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for classifica-
tion of oil wells and gas wells, 320-acre spacing for all wells,
and a limiting gas-oil ratio of 5000 to one:

(Continued from the May 9, 1973 Exahiner~Hearing)-

CASE 4969 :

CASE_4970:

et

Application of Read & Stevens, Inc. for compulsory pooling. Chaves
County, New Mexico. Appllcant, in: the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests underlyzng the N/2 of Section 36,
Township 12 South, Range 30 East," Chaves County, New. Mexico, to be

~ dedicated to a well to ‘be drilled to ‘the Queen'’ formation in Unit B

of said Section- 36 -in ‘the Southeast Chaves ‘Queen-Gas Area. Also
to be considéred will be the cost. of drilling ‘and completing said
well and the allocation of such costs as well as actual operating
costs and charges for supervision.‘ Also to be ' considered is the
designation of applicant as operator of the well and .a 200 percent
charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

Applicatiou of Amoco Production Company for a special depth ‘bracket -
allowable, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in- the above-
styled cause, seeks the assignment of a special depth bracket allow-
able of 764 barrels of oil per day for the Tocito Dome Pennsylvanian
"D" 011l Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, to replace the current
regular depth bracket allowable for said pool of 382 barrels per
day.

Application of Robert G. Cox for directional drilling, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority

to re-enter his Federal "EA" Well No. 1, a crooked hole the surface
location of which is 330 feet from the North and West lines of

S

T
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(Case 4970 continued from page 1)

CASE 4971:

CASE 4972:

CASE 4973:

. CASE 4974:

CASE. 4975:

Section 12 Township 18 South Range 27 East, Empire-Abo Pool,

Eddy County, New Mexico, to set a whipstock at a depth of 4,200
feet and to drill im such a manner as to return the hole to the
vertical, and to bottom said well at a-depth of 6,200 feet approxi-
mately beneath the surface 1ocation.

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for a secondary
recovery project, McKinley County; New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a secondary
recovery project-by injection of water and/or gas into the Hospah
sand in its Santa Fe RR "A" Well No.: 84 to be located five feet
from thie South line and 2,950 :feet from the''East line of Section 1,
Township 17 North, Range 9 West, South Hospah-~Lower Sand 01l Pool,
McKinley County, New Mexico.

Application of Skelly 011 Company for a unit asgreement, Eddy County,
New :Mexico. ~ Applicant, in the above-styled ‘¢ause, ‘seeks approval
for the: ‘Forty-Niner Ridge: Unit Area’ comprising. 7,679 acres, more or
less, of: State," Féderal, and Fee lands in Township 23 South,

Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Clayton W. Williams, jr. for a unit agreement,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,‘in the above—styled cause,

.....

more or less, of State and Fodera1 "lands in Township 22 South,
Range 31 East, Eddy County, ‘New Mexico.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a non-standard gas

‘profration. unit ‘and ‘simultaneous dedication, Lea County, New Mexico.
. Applicant,-in:the. above-styled cause, seeks the approval of a

non-standard 160-acre unit comprising the W/2 NE/4 and E/2 NW/4

of Section 12, Township 24 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool,
‘Lea - County, New Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated to its

Cooper Wells Nos. 1,:2, and 3 located in Units G, ¥, and B,
respettively, of said Section 12. '

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a uon—standard

 proration unit, simultaneous dedication, and ‘an unorthodox location,

Lea County, New Mexico. ‘Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

approval ‘for a non-standard: 320-=acre- gds proration unit comprising

the NW/4, N/2 SW/4, and W/2 NE/4 of Section 11, Township 20 South,
Range 36 East, ‘Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be simul-~
taneously dedicated to its W. P. Byrd Wells Nos. 5, a non-standard

~ location 1650 feet from the North liné and 330 feet from the West

1ine, and No. 7, located 990 feet from the North line and 1980
feet from the West line of said Section 11.

SUTRTE SO
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CASE 4951: (Continued from the April 25, 1973 Examiner Hearing)

CASE '4976:

CASE 4977:

CASE_4978:

‘tion 15, Township 21 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,

‘creation of two gas pools and ‘special rules therefor, . Eddy County,

~ unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Smith

- non-standard location of said well for the Atoka formation at a point

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for compulsory pooling, »
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order pooling all mineral interests underlying the N/2 of Sec~-

to be dedicated to a well to be drilled by the applicant at a.

standard location to test the Morrow formation. Also to be con-

sidered will be the cost of drilling and comploting said well and

the allocation of the cost thereof as well das actual operating

costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered is the

designation of applicant as operator and the risk involved in i
drilling said well. .

Application of The Petroleum Corporation for a dual completienm,

New Mexico. Applicant, in ‘the . above-styled cause, seeks- -authority
to dually complete its Parkway West Unit Well No. 1 located in

Unit C of Section 28, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County,
New Mexico, to produce gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons from
the Strawn and Atoka formations through parallel strings of tubing.
Applicant further seeks the designation of a Strawn pool and an
Atoka pool .for said well and the promulgation of special pool rules
for each, including;classification of o0il wells and gas wells and -
special gas-oil ratio limitatioms.

Application of Michael P. Grace II for- compulsory pooling and an

in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests underlying the N/2 of Section 12, Township 22 South,
Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Gas Field, Eddy County, New ‘Mexico,
to be dedicated to a weil to be drilled to the Morrow formation at :
an unorthodox location 1440 feet from the North line and 1880 feet CE
from ‘the East line of said Section 12. Also to be considered will .
be the cost of drilling and comipleting said well and the allocation
of the costs thereof as well as actual operating costs and charges
for supervision, designation of the applicant as operator of the well, f
and the establishment of a 200 percent risk factor for the well.

Application of Adobe 0il Company for a dual completion and non- :
standard gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in i

Federal Well No. 2 in such a manner asuggégggggce gas. from an undesignated |
Atoka gas pool and from the Rock Tank- Morrow gas pool through i
parallel strings of tubing. Applicant further seeks approval for the

660 feet from the South line and 330 feet from the East line of Sec-

tion 11, Township 23 South, Range 24 East, Rock Tank Gas Field, Eddy

County, New Mexico, said location having previously been approved for
the Upper Morrow formation by Order No. R~4456.
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CASE 4979:

CASE 4980: -

CASE 4981:
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Examiner Hearing -~ Wednesday - May 23, 1973 Docket No. 14-73

Application of Michael P. Grace II for directional drilling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applxqant, in the above—styled cause, seeks
authority to set a whip-stock in his Airport Grace Well No. 1,

the surface location of which’ is 1980 feet from the South line
and 2164 feet from the West linme of Section 36, Township 22 South,
Range 26 Rast, South Carlsbad Gas Field, Eddy County, New Mexico,
and to directionally drill said well in sich a manmer as to_bottom
the well in the Morrow formation at a poiat approximately 500 feet
Northeast of the surface location.

Application of Pubco Petroleum Corporatioﬁ for pool creation, an 0il
discovery allowable, and surface commingling, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the éreation of the

Humble City-Wolfcamp Pool and the assignment of approximately

47,970 barrels of oil discovery allowable ' to the discovery well fof
said pool, applicant s Shipp -Well No. & located in: Untt L of Sec-
tion 11, Township 17 South; Range 37 East; Lea County, New Mexico.l'

AApplicant further seeks authority té comm&ngle production from said
‘pool with production from the Humble City-Strawn Pool underlying
applicant's Shipp lease after separately meterlng the Wolfcamp production.

Southeastern nomenclature case calling for an order for the creation

and extension of certain pools in Eddy, Lea, and Chaves Counties,
New Maxico: .

(a) Create a new pocl in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a
gas pool for Cisco production and designated as the West Atoka-Cisco
Gas Pool. The discovery well is the Coquina 0il Corporation Five
Mile No. 1 located in Unit H of Section 14, Township 18 South,
Range 25 East, NMPM. Said pool would’ comprise"

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH RANGE 25 EAST NMPM
Section la:  E/2

(b) . Create a new pocl in:Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a
gas pool for Morrow production and designated as the Cabin Lake-
Mortow Gas Pool. ~The discovery well is the Phillips Petroleum
Company James A Com No., 1 located in Unit G of Section 2, Town-
ship 22 South, Range -30 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST NMPM
Section 2: S/2

(c) Create ‘a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas.
pool for Movrow production and designated as the West Sand Dunes~
Morrow Gas Pool. The discovery well is the El Paso Natural Gas Company
Mobil Pederal No. 1 located in Unit J of’Section 29, Township 23 South,
Range 31 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTﬂlfRANGE 3‘ EASTL NMPM
Section 29: E/2
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(d) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as
an oil pool for Wolfcawp production and designated as the North,
Shoe Bar-Wolfcamp Pool. The discovery well 1is the Pubco Petroleum
Corporation Skelly State No. 1 located in Unit I of Section 14,

- Township 16 South, Range 35 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 14: SE/4

j . . (e) Extend the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New
‘ ' Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 18: s/2

() Extend the Biiﬁebfy‘GéS\Pdéi“iﬁlLea County, New Mexico, to .
include therein: . ,

TOWNSRIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 1: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANCE 37 EAST, NMPM R

N - L
- Sv's.t-LUu U- ;‘l &

{(g) Extendftﬁé East Brunson-McKee Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include thierein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH; RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM | 1 |
Section 24: SW/4

(h) = Extend the Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Chaves
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 11: E/2

(1) Extend the Burton® Flat-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM :
Section 2: Lots 1 through'8 i
Section 3: Lots 1 through 8 :

(}) Extend the East Caprock-Peansylvanian Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSKIP 12 SQOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: SE/4

————-
f
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*ﬂ’mex1co, to include thetein:

Docket No. 14-73
(k) Extend the Catclaw Draw-Morrow Cas Pool in Eddy County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 30: -All

(1) Extend the Cedar Canyon-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New
Mexico, to inélude thérein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section. 10: A1l

(m) Extend the Double L-Queen Associated Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to include therein‘

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 35: All -

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Secfibn'S' " NE/4 B

(n) Extend the East EX-Queen Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

. TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST; NMPM
Section 21: S/2 SE/4

(0) Extend the Golden Tane tratm Cas Poc :

o~ L
ravm Ca SOl in E

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section S. Lots 1, 2, 7, 8 9, 10

. o . 1; siid 16

“(p) Extend -the’ Grayburg—Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

“TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: N/2

'(q) Exterd the Justis-Montoya Pool. in Lea County, New Mexico, to
‘include therein:

- TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: SE/4

(r) Extend the Sand Dunes-Cherry Canyon Pool in Eddy County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 23: SW/4 SE/4

dﬁymcbhhfy;”nééw""'“ '
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(s) Extend the West Séwxer-San Andres Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to inc¢lude therein: ‘

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: | SE/4 ' —
Section 23: : E/2 SW/4

(t) Extend the West Tfés Papaloteu-Pennsylvanian‘Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein: |

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM

Section 29: NW/4
(u) Extend the Twin Lakes-San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to include theréin: ) ‘ )

TOWNSHIP 9_sciutn RANGE 28 FAST, NMPM

o
I A s et

Sy

CASE 494ﬁ: (Continued from‘the’Maj 9, 1973 Examiner Hearing)

:Apﬁlicafion of M. W.'Sﬁapleslﬁgr,9n.un§rthoﬁqx’qil well location,
Eddy CoﬁnEy,VNewaexicq.’ Applicant, in thgiabave-styled>cagse,
seeks authority to produce oil from his Vanderventer Well No. 2
located 1310 feet from the North line and 1330 feet from the East
line of Section 20, Township 18 South, Range 28;Eas;,j4rtésia‘t
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Said well was drilled{as an injec-
tion well at said location pursuant to authority granted by Order
No. R-3341. :
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. y (5/ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO ' . 5+1-61
bin 497 % _APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION . |
s-23-73 l\ 1.973 .
o L3006
Opetator j Cou.rfly D’f&TEB‘A' grFies -
Adobe’ 011 Company Eddy L 4/23/73 .
Addresa Lease Well No.~ ; _
601 Gihls Tower East Midland, TX 79701 Smith Federal 27
Location Unit . Sectlon Township Rq':nq. J
of Well P 11 23-$ 241;3

zones within one nule of the subject well?  YES

NO

2. I answer is yes, identify one such instance: Order No.

; Operator Lease, and win Né;fi

" 1. Has the New N!exlco 0il Consecrvation Commission heretofore nuthouzed thé multiple compleuon of s \kll in these same pooh 0( in the ssne

B 5 : i

Uppet

5 The following facts are submicted:
Zone

Iatermediate
Zone

P z :
f : Lower:
Zone i

Wildcat (Atoka)

2 Name of Poél and Formation

b, Top and Botiom of

R FYRT] DESET

5 .

Rbck T;nk (u. .Morrow)

Pay Section . ‘ i . ; o
(Petfonuons) . 97 0499713 19 ,185—10 , 225 i
c. Type of peoduction (Oil or GIS) Gas Gas . :
d. Method of Production -~ - e BT :
(Flowing of Artificial Lift) Flowing Flowing

4. "l“lié'fdllowing are attached. (Please ¢heck 'YES or NO)
" Yes _No

Ll

I ‘:V‘LA‘
P e

9 :!:c:‘.:‘; sk lgnariag .-.6 a

of operators of all leases offsetting applicant®

's’ lease.

tors have been furnished copies of the application.*®

D d. Electrical log of the well or othet acceptable log with tops and bottoms of prodncmg “zones -
dxcated tbereon. 043 such log is not avaxlable at the time apphcauon is ﬁled xt shzll be*subm

i i

D . Dummauc Sketch of the Multiple Completion, snowmg all casing strings, mcludxng dmmetets and settms depths ?cenc
_izers and/or turbolizers and location thereof, quantities used and top of cement, perforn“ted mtexvals, tubing strings, mcludmg
diameters and settmg depth location and type of packers and sidedoor chokes, and such other mforma.uon as may be pertment.

L owrells” on apphcant s lease, all offset wells on offset’leases, and the names md addresles

x1
[
E] G c. Waivers: consentmg to such muluple complenon from each offset operator, or in lieu thzreof evmdence thaz sud offset open-

3

and mtervals of pv.tforanou in-
:ted as. p:ovxded by Rule llZA.)

fal-

5. List all offset operators to the lease on whxch tlus weu is located togetber with their correct mxlmg aduuza .

— v b ci:' }

Jake L. Hamon. 908 Vaughn Bldg os Midland, Texas 72701 ' f v .
. ARCO, Box 1610, Midland, Texas 79701 - N
'ﬂAY 8 ! 1973
Monsanto Co., 101 N. Marienfeld Midland, Texas 79701 i A=)
CONSERVAT[ON COMM
Gulf 0il Corp., Box 1150, Midland, Texas 79701 ot Sanfa Fo: i :

5

4/23/73

date of such notificarion

G. Were all operators listed in Item 5 above notified and furnished a copy of this application? YES x' NOT_____

Vice Prelsident

of the { Adobe Oil Company

B T .
. If answet is yes, give

CERTIFICATE 1, the undersigned, state that I am cthe

*Should waivers from all offset operators not accompany an application for administrative a
sion will hold the application for a period of twenty (20) days from date of receipt by the

{company), and that I am authorized by sald company to make this report' and that d'us teport was prepared
under my supetvision and direction and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and complete to the best of: fmy know]edge.

day period, no protest nor request for hearing is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will !hen be processed.

roval, the New Mex:co Qil Consematmn Comm;s-
ommission’s Santa'Fe office. If, after said twenty.

NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion®will result in an-unorthodox well location and/ot a non-standard promnon unit ‘in oneonmore of

the producing zones, then secparate application for approval of the same should be filed s;multaneously with this apphcauon. :

B .- S e R TR

e et e et ) el e

vl




DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH OF MULfIPLE:Coﬁ?Lﬁ¥koﬁ°N§§g“;ﬂgﬁ COMM:. | |
ADOBE OIL COMPANY - SMITH FEDERAL NO. 2 -G EIVED ) £

MAY 3 1973

0.c.o0

ARTESIA, OFFICE

2600" 8~5/8" 24 & 28# casing.
Cemented w/1050 sxs. Cement cir~ .
culated. Ran 3 centralizers on '
bottom 3 jts. :

2-7/8" 6.4# tubing

' Top of cement at 8900' temperature
.survey. ..

Blast nipples 9625-9725'.

9704" T PR SR
10 holes - Atoka pert. '
9713' |

thnﬁo.utl .

Otis sliding sleeve . ’
. Otis on-off tool 10,097'
- 10,100" S .
GG - Otis permanent type packer
10,106'

10,185' .
23 holes - lower Morrow perf.
10,225' :

L 10,300" Tp, 5-1/2" 17# casing ce-
mented w/150 sxs. Centralizers
on every other collar. Used 16.

A mmrts L
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"MEMOIR 17

»Geology of Pennsylvanian and
;Wolfcampmn Rocks i in Southcast
New Mex1co

S

by RICHARD F. MEYER

3o

"United States Geologié&?ol Survey |

e

'BEFORE EXAM!NER UT~ |
OlL COI\SERVAT!ON COMMISSION : L

EXH!BIT NO ]_,_—_

CASE NO. ,_ﬂzg o

Submitted by O(L“ e

Ljarmg Doie_il__gLJ_L‘g_——-——— | '

STATE BUREAU OFMINESAND MINERAL RESOURCES
NEW MEXICO INSTITUTE OF MINING AND TECHNOLOGY
CAMPUS STATION SOCORRO, NEW MEXICO
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i R T L oo .
— : P
: R V. }4oiL|Ncéwok}H HAROLD L WILLIAMS
AR | | |
ST R - pALEDNTDLaGuyu.LABURATDRYi '
: . ! INCORPORATEOD ° ) :
N ( ¢« T P.'D. BOX S1 . 915 MU 245 : i
b ' ' : MIOLAND, TEXAS 7970f
i ‘ »
oo oo A
A . - REPORT - L
: : , : o March 1, 1968 - - - }
SR S S T - ‘ ;
A EDBY C%UNTY NEW MEXICO

; : ; ansanto Company.-

: Rock Tank Unit No. L : ‘Elev: 3943 GL

'  Sec. 7, T238, R25 E i

! 660 FSL & 920 {FWL of isec, .

% ; (1 milks W of WhltL‘Clty) A ! :

; Comp. 2-2-68 TD: 1t, 076 PB: 10,385 Dual gas ‘discovery
g ; Sun x and Sugggséed "Markers

: ] Base. Wolfcamp series, by llthology ;

i T¢ anyongseéigs, by 11thology

; - i Canyon fusulinés . '

; 8420-84%9 iNom:lcscrlpt Canyon types

o : : 5 : 8&30 8470 ' Lowermést Canyon typ»s :
8490: Top}Stﬁgwn serleg; by 11thology & correlatwons

2 Top:Morrow series; by’ lithology
9 05 9990 : : Morrow fu5u11nus

r1]y on llthology. : : : . , SO :
:g’BLse Hbrrow series S 1 : 1 C B A ST
Eo P i 'Tdp "Bargett! hester) ‘shale = L
oo © 410, 63O'=»Tcp'"ﬂﬁrén°c-053¢e" limostone
A : 10 930 Tcp Woodford! shdle

E : § ; 867029420 : | Lower Strawn (Cherokee) fusulln»s .
( U 9440' TOpimlddle Atoka llncstony, by lithology
S R S . 9470 9880 : 5Atoka fusulines: . . : ' e
A PR ETE N TR ﬁg,0&7030§7n{vianﬂ1géqtcka.r§px3>~ R T s ety
§. Loy % 9%051 9720:988b: ‘Lower étoka_types ' o
905

S : Based
S TR S SR S

w
)

]
owora

Pt

0

-
w,w:o;.

% P : s 11 000 Top Fussélﬂan dolonite ; : S )
: : ? f 11 020 LSA' In Fusselman dolonlt; . : : el
f Samplcs?exanlned from 8000 to 11 070 feut TD. 11,026 feét. - co . 'g

A ; ; g S Detalled Report

P 8000—8420 | No fossils found

f8340 Suggested baﬂe Wolfcanp SLthS, by 11thology
8349 SuggLsted ‘top Canyon serles by lltholooT

£ AL b e
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P

/R, V. HOLLINGSWORTH

PALEDNTDLDGK#“.LABDRATDRY

INCODRPODRATED
P. D. BDX 51 915  6B2.4521
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 ’

REPORT
December 15, 1969

;;ézzuumnmagma:;;wnwnsw
— N

" EDDY COUNTY, NEH MEXICO

Monsanto Company C
Rock Tank Unit No. 3 Elev: 3915 DF
Sec. 5, T 23S, R25 E
1650 Fs&d? llnes of sec.
, (11 miles SW of Carlsbad)
Comp: 9-3-69 TD: 10,755 PsA

Sunmary and Suggested “Markers"

7590-7720 “Lower Leonard fusulines
7720 Top Jolfcamp series, by 11thology
- 8070- 8710: Wolfcamp fusulines, Hueco ‘types
8780 Base Wolfcamp seriés, by litholegy
8780: Top Canyon series, by lithology
8790-8820: Canyon fusulines
83890: Top lower Strawn limestone, by llthology
8900-8950: Lower Strawn (Cherokee) fusulines
9790: Top middle Atoka limestone, by lithology & corre
9820-10,230: Atoka fusulines . ’
 9820-9880: -Middle Atoka types
10,180-10,230: Lower Atoka types
10,270: Top Morrow series, 'by lithology

290~ : Mo

10,755 TD: In Morrow series, by lithology
Samples examined from 7500 to 10,755 feet, total depth.

Detailed Report

7500-7590: No fossils found

7590*7720'1 Lowbr Leonard fusulines
7590-7600: : Parafiisulina - lower Leonard types
7620-7630: Parafusulina; Schubertella; Schwagerina
7710~7720: Parafusulinag - lower Leonard types

7720: Suggested top Wolfcamp series, by lithology

HARQLD L wiLLIAMS

lations

[URTTEIRRY SN

7720-8070:  No usable fossils found BEFQRE EY
OfL CGH

£070-8710: Wolfcéamp fusulines, Hucco types
8070-8110: Schvagerina -~ nondescript Huecq ty e
8110~-8680: No fossils found
3680-8710: "Schwagerina - nondescript Huecd E§
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o
: " fen B
£ ev, & ~ AT C 3 ¥ * hd U BT ovay
F : T UNITED STATES SUBHIL IN I’Ul(tll‘::;,';”“. ;;ulglt o, 42-1t355.
: : DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR Bruetlie DR | N IR NATION AND RENIAL N0,
; GEOLOGICAL SURVEY, : NM-0303836
0. Ir INDIAN, ACLOTTED OR 1TRILE NAME
WELL COMPLETION OR RECOMPLETION REPORT AND LOG*
1a. TYUE OF WLFL' , L b orr L] other 7. URIT AGEAEHENT NANE .
: b TYPE OF COMPLETION: : e e B ' ' ;
' WL e o DhCK rrwa. ) oner _ _ S FARM O 1EANE NAME ;
- , T2, NAME OF OFERATOR . : Smith Federal
' : {  Adobe 011 Compan1 IR 9. wruL o,
; 87 ADRESS OF OPERATOR ERN T ‘2 T
_ Lot i 601 Gihls “Tower East Midland Texaa 79701 .-5 19, FIETh AKD POOL, 0% WILOORT _
- EP } . 4. LOCATION 07 WELL (churl tocation clcarly and in accurdaucc’ with any Stale requfremmn)‘ j;slldﬁiat el uﬁggéﬂggr”)
) Alt surtace 330" FEL & 660" FSL of section '; P ‘ 11, SEC., T, &, M., 9k BLOCK AND SULRVEY
i ¢ . i 7" or AREA
At top prod. futerval reported below . 3 3 = i CoEy ; ‘' Unit P, Section 11,
H - : '( o ‘: - ' f-' ' H . L P - - -
b e ceptn EFEE . - T-23-5, R-24-E
; 14 Pl:afmrr NO. 5+ DATE ISSUXD 12, cocer; oR R 13. sTATE )
! ] ) ) } ~4' :3 I : ! . i E’fiy - No H. Co
15, DATE SPUDDED | 16. DATE T.0. BEACHEG | 17. DATE COMPL. (Rcady to prod Y | 18. sLEvATIONS (DF, REB, &T, GR, KTC.)* | 1D. ELEV. CASINGHEAD . K
1/28/13 31173 L 4f16/73 i ~_* 3873.1 Gr. _ 1 3873.7
20. TOTAL Dm. MD & TVD 21. PLUG, BACK 1.0, MD & TVD 22..1F MCLTIPLE coNFL, . 23. INTERVALS BOTARY TOOLS __ CABLE TOOLS
~-ROW WANTY® < DRILLED BY . ’ ) .
10,246 1 T tw | —>» lo-10,300 | o
Z4. PRODUCING. I\TER\‘AL(S). OF THIS COMFLETION —TOP, LOTTOM, MAME (MD AND TYD)Y = BN 25. wAs DIBEC‘I'IE?NAL
°9704~¢713 Atoka (wildcat) ST i . Tt [ s
:10,185-10,225' Lower Morrow TRER - = e 7 Ne
28.. r!ﬂ: ELECTRIC AND OTHER LOGS RUN — . R \ N 27. WAS WELL CORED -
.Compensated Neutron-Formation Denaity & Dual Latetlog LR - No ‘ K
28.- . y CASING RECORD {Report all strings set in well) . . . )
- : CASINO SI2E WEIGHT, LB./FT. DEPTH SET (3D) < .| HOLE: SIZE . CEMENTING RECORD R AMOUNT PULLED ) : .
8-5/8" 24 ~ 288 2600' . |:.12-1/4& 11! 1050 sxs |- None ' et
‘5-1/2" 174 10,300' . L n1-2/8" 150 oxs - __Nope =~ o
Co2gs i ] LINER RECORD* - Lo PR -] 30. TUBING RECORD . i
L : o | osux ‘TOP (MD) | BOTTOM (31D) SACKS cz_&@ax;'- scm:;x (D) S1Z2E DEPTH SET {MD) PACKEE SET (MD)
R ; None . 7o X | 2-7/8" | 10,007 10,100
AR T - 31. P;RN}}TION RECORD {Inferval, size and numy, . 7 "g o ',32‘.;'_ : ACID, SHOT, FRACTURE CEME\TT SQUEEZE ETC.
- 9704=9713 1sbot/f ' DEPTH INTERVAL (D) AMOUNT AND KIND OF MATERIAL USED
10,185-10,188 1 shot/ft e ey -1 9704=9713 3000 gal MAX acid 152 4
g 10,196-10,200 1 shot/ft - ‘4” 10,185-10,225 3000 _gal MAS acid 7-1/2%
; 10, 20"-—10 209 1 shot/ft L} L .
.25_1_:.110t/ft )}
. 3.+ PRODUCTION ]
x DATE FIEST PRODUCTION PRODLC‘HOV METROD (Flowing, gas lift, pumping-—2ize and type of gump) : W}:lili. STATUS (Producing or
: . ) . - shut-in)
sithin 30 days Flowing (lower Morrow) l Shut-1in
; DATE OF 1EST HOURS TESTED CHOKE SIZE Pmo"\;sgfunn GIL— EBL. GAS—MCF. WATER—BBL. GAS-OIL RATIO
; TEST PER ' .
. 415773 2 32/66 § —> | 0= | 1,600 | 3 1600-1
: FLOW. TUBINQ PRESS. CASING. .PRESSURE ".;ALCUL.ATED ONI.—BBL. GAS—3MCF. WATER—BBL. OfL CRAVITY-API (COZRR.)
‘ 24-HOUR RATE . - .
sacker — | -0 | 1,600 | 3 —
34. DISPOSITION OF 4aS (Sold, used for fuel, venled, elc.) i L . TEST WITNESSED BY
Transwestern should be taking gas within 30 days Jim Payne ;

35. LIST OF ATTACHMENTS

38. I hereby certify that the foregolng and attached Information s complete and cortect as determined from all availabie records

SIGNED TITLE Vice President DATE . 4/18/173

*(See Instructions and Spaces for Additional Data on Reverse Side)

AR b 14 1y o e e e
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C . ..., . INSTRUCTIONS . . =

H o 5

.J:-Ol“.)
.
3

H

al: ‘This form is des!gned for submitting a complebe and correct well completxon teport and log on all’ types of lands and leasesto either a I-‘ederal agenéy or a State agency. ‘

U “to applicable Federal and/or State laws and regulations.’ Any necesyary special instructions concerning the use of this form ard thé number of coples to be
snbmltfed ‘particularly with regard to'local, area, or regional procedures nand practives, elther are Shown below or will - be iscued by, or may be obtained from, the local Federal
and/or’ Stat office. ' See’ instructtons on ltems 22 and 24, and 33, below reganding separate reports for separate conipletions.

"It not filed prior to the time this summary record is submltted copies of all currently available logs (drillers, geologists, sample and’ cote an.llysls all types electric, ete.), forma-

tion ‘and’ pressure ‘tests, ,tjt}u'\l suarveys, should be attacbed iereto, to the extent reqmred by applicable Béderal and/or State la\\s and revulntlons. All attachments
shomld be listed on' this ol 35.

Htem 47 If ‘there are no late requireients, locauons on Federal or Indian lanj should_-be described ln : accordance thb Federal requlrements. Consult local State

“or Fedéral office for specifi )

Htem 18: Indicate which elev ation is used as retereme (\\here ot othen\ise shown) for depth measurements gwen in other spices on this form and ln any amchmenf.s.

Mems 22 and-24: If this well is completed for separate prottuction from more than one interval zone (multiple cowpletion), so state in itewn 22, and in item 24 show the proeducing
interval; or intérvals.” l:op(s), bottom(s) and- rigie (s) 7 (it any) for only the interval re rted in’ ite tem 33, Submit a separate report (page) ‘on this tonn, adequately ideut.ﬁed,
for each addifionzal interval to be: separately produceid, showing the additional data pértinent to’ such intervaL i

" Ttem 29: “Sacks Cement”: Attached supplemerital records for this well should show the details of any multiple stage cementl.ng and the locatlon of the cementmg tool.~

Item 33: Submit a sep.lmto completion report on this form for each interval to be séparately produced. (See instmction tor itemx 22 and 24 above)

. Vo { :
i : : 2 s
; > ' : i IR
: - ? . et -
, S : o i Y §
-1 H S : ! ; . i Y
. t : box 2 i s - 1
<. H - ! Ve ' . -3 - :
. 2 [

l‘bko!l'l" AND CON‘I'E'I‘TB TIlLBBOi‘ H COKED INTIRVALS

“TEiow Al.l. lumum\r ZONES ND ALL DRILL-NTEM Fa875, -.‘-‘czaah‘:a‘“‘:& N QEOLOCIC MARKERS - R

R i<~ DEPTH INTERVAL TESTED, CUSHION USED, TIME TOOL OYEN, FLOW l\(-‘ AND suur-lu Pnsssunns. AND ltcovtzm : ] P ;
¢ iFomMaTiON - TOP BOTTOM |- . DESCRIPTION; CONTENTS, ETC. - o - sr ) TOP -
N . , -] S _ naus . :'_ MEAS. DEPTH  |TETE YXRT.DEPTH
Strawn sand - - 8,390 | - 8,410 |, No cores or tests: B S
‘Atoka Limestond 9,694 | 9,715 }' No cores (blow out 2ome). DST 9661-9751 Ihird Bone Spring N »
Lo . o open 100 win., GTS 3", flowed 15 000 000 ‘Sand : 7302 |- 7302
. il c.f.p.d. 1/2" ck, ‘FP 2549‘-3131, 60" ISIP Canyon lime .| 8206 | 8206
- N , 3621. 180" FSIP 3576, rec 695' drilling Upper Morrow - ’ .
T R R fluid. , . formation 9380 - 9880
Upper Morrow Sd -9,902 | 9,918 No cores or tests. A '
Lower Morrow | 10,192 10,224 Ko cores or tests N , o

;, . A o B 2 ST

H ] ? . ! &2 = .

i “ : . C 4 o .5 23 :

'= : D . 5y = 9 : E R 3
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¥ MOEXICO Ol CONSITRVATION COtAT N [ RECETACREY Y lid
SAUTA L, HUN MCXKICO Selefid

APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION

Cperatoe County Daule
Adobe 011 Company Eddy /23773
Kddicsa ) - ) Leaso Well No.
601 Gihls Tower East, Midland, TX 79701 Smith Federal - 2
Location Unit Section Township Range
of Well P 11 23-8 24-%
1. Has the New Mexico Qil Consecvation Commission heretofore authocized the multiplé completion of &8 well in these same pools or in the same
zones within one mile of the subject well?  YES NO X
2. If answer is yes, ideatify one such instance: Order No. $ Operator Lease, and Well No.s
3. The following facts sre submitted: Upper Intetmediate ‘ Lowet
Zone . Zone Zone
a. Name of Pool and Formation Wildcat (Atoka) , Rock Tank Mor
b. Top and Bottom of OV
Pay Section . i ,
(Pecforations) = 9704-9713 10,185-10,225 .
c. Type of production (Oil or Gas) Gas Gas
d. Method of Production o v :
(Flowing or Aftificial Lifc) Flowing o Flowing
4. The following are attached. (Please check YES or NO)
Yes | No -

D a Diagrammatic Sketch of the Multiple Completion, showing all casing strings, including diameters and:setting dgéthsz central-
. izers and/or turbolizers aind-location thereof, quantities used and top of cement, perforated intervals, tubing ‘strings, including
diameters and setting depth, location and type of packers and side door chokes, and such other information as may be pertinent.
D b. Plat sﬁdwing the location of all wells on applicant’s lease, all offset wells on offset leases, and the names and addresses
of operators of all'leases offsetting applicant’s lease. R
[:] c. Waivers consénting to such multiple complétion from eack offset operator, or in fien theteof, evidence that said offset opera-
tots have been furnished copies of the application.®

ol

Ll

dicated thereon: (If such 1og i3 not available at the timé appliéa;ion is filed it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 112-A.)

5. List all offset operators to the lease on which this well is located together with their correct mailing address.

_Jake L. Hawon, 908 Vaughn Bldg., Midland, Texas 79701
ARCO, Box 1610, Midland, Texas 79701

Monsanto Co., 101 N. Marienfeld, Midland, Texas 79701

6. Were all operators listed in Item 5 above notified and furnished a copy of this application? YES_X _NO . If answer is yes, give

date of such notification .

CEIiTlFICATE: I, the undersigned, state that I am the Vice President of the Adobe 011 Company

(company), and that [ am authorized by said company to make this feport; and that this report was prepared
under my supervision and direction and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and complete to the best of my knowledge.

Signature

*Skould waivers from all offset operators not accompany an application for ‘administrative agproval, the New Mexico Oil ‘Cansetva'tion. Commis-
sion will hold the application for a period of twenty (20 days from date of receipt by the Commission’s Santa Fe office. If, after said twenty-
day period, no protest nor request for hearing is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will then be processed.

NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion®will result in an-unorthodox well location and/or a non-standard prorat_ion upit in _aneormore of
the producing zones, then separate application for approval of the same should be filed simultaneously with this application.

iy , /
FRE AN .

S VI T S
T 23 mAnd

D d. Electrical log of thé well or other acceptable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of perfoation in- g

NN,

i ey i

A
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AP | I A] IOH Qe I Covi Ry Al I OWARLE A CREATICY OF AMNLW PO, Adorast o-166

NOTEc "\Io form 1n 10 oa lIled ond ettachmenia made In nccordince with the pravisions of Rule 309,
11 dlicoveiy 18 clolmed for more thon one sons, teporate forms must be filed for eech.

pfemtug - ‘ Addiens ~
'Adobe 011 Company ~ 601 Gihls Tower East, Midland, Texas 79701

Leaae Hume Well No. County !
:Smith Pederal : ' 2 Eddy

~Well Tocailon |

i a1 Pt A

Untt Lcliir - P : 330 Feet trom The east Line and 660 Feet ’
; F‘:om the: BOULh - Uina of Section 11 , Township 23S , Range 24-E , NMPM
—ng'atod Pool Names’ (Lul in order of pvefnznce) -
| \.'Rock Tank (Atoka) : o makes no difference 3, . .= :
: : Name of 'Produé¢ing Formation i } Pertorations Date of Filing Form C-104
t : . Atoka . ; 4 ; i : 9704-9713 not filed at present
H Wae ' Aflld f DI " 1y Filed | If Yes, Gi Date of Filin . < .
: F‘:: Tiﬁl‘ w:ﬁlzl: uﬁ:f’oo?l" Prevlous b4 es, Give ec q Date Well wae Spudded Oate Compl Reody to Prod
| i i No : T e , 1/28/73 L 4/19/73 .
Totu! Dopth B . Pluqqed Back Depth Depth Casing Shoe Tubing Depth Elevatton (Gr., DF,-RKB, RT; etc.)
.10,300 : £ 10, 246 : 10,300 10,097 36§73.7 Cr.
ou Woll Potenl'lal (Test to be coken only after aH load oil Aas been recovered) -
Gas UWell .
Bbls, Oll Per Dcy Based On Bbll In Hours; Bbls Water Per Day Based On Bbls
i ;’ : Gan-511 Method Of Chk. :
toln - 5 ; Hours‘ Gc: Productlon Durlng Test: MCF; Railo: Producing: Size :
NE‘\RE ST PRODUCTION TO TI}IS DISCOVERY {Inéludes past and present oil or gas producing areas and zones whether this ducovery is md on Aorizons f
tal or vertical separation): - :
Pool Name -~ - - Nm,_ol: Producing Formatlon Top of Pay Bottom of Pay Curréntly Producing?
: Rock Tank (U ‘& L-Morroc ) U & L Morrow 9874 & 10,182 | 9898 & 10,210 | Yes :
! Halzomgl, Dlstmce and Duect(:m from” Sub]ect Dlscovery Well to the Vertical Distance from Subject Diacovery Zone to Productng Intetval this
© | Necxest Well n this Pool, : Poo)
NEgARESV COMPARABLE PRODUCTION (lucludes past and preseat oil or gas production from tkis pay or formcuon only):
Pool ‘Name .~ i : : Top of Pay Bottom of Pay Currently Producing? ;
: fCatlsbafd Atoka South Pl 10,830 : 10,830 Yes .
i Hodzontcl Dls!cnce and Dlroctlon trom' Subjeci Dlscovery Well to the Nearesy w°u in this Comparable Pool
713 miles east:
5 E H i v . 3 : i .
Is #’County Deeép'’ Discovery Allowable If Yes, Give Name, Location, and Depth of Next Deepest Oll Production In this County
Rc:xuested for S\.bject Discovery well? . -
IR BN R SR : : : :
Is the Sub'act Well s Discovery Allowable If Yes, Name all Such Formations L
Multlplo ?ggleﬂon’ Reguesiqa for other Zone{s)?
: #3 . .
,LIST ALL OPERATORs dWNING LEASES WITHIN ONE MILE OF THIS WELL (Attack additional sheet if r;ecc:scry) ) . LT i
£ | nae : ADDRESS . . i
BEFORE EXAMIN T
OH—CONSERI AN & NS Tt WS N
L\»\Ji\\)k.\ifv\::s_al\ toael PREBYETIETER)

Ll ’ , o'oe EXHIBIT NC, !1

I

5

A’loch tvudan(c I‘zhol ollof l:he obsve operalon hovo bean furnished a copy of this opplication. Any of said operatlors who intends to object to the doslanoﬂoﬂ
! of ihe subject well os a dasccnory woll, ‘eligible fo receive o discovery alfowable, must notify the oppropriate District Office and the Santa Fe Office of the
Comlulon of tuch intent in writing within ten doys ofter receiving o copy of this opplicotion,

Rei'nclk L H

: ' ‘ L L : CERTIFICATION

N ll\oreb cer(lly lh-l all rule’s and nruhllonl of lha Now Mexico Ol Conservation Commission have bean complied with, with teepect to the subject well, end

© that It Y- my Oplalon thet a bonw (ide dlvcovery of a hitherto unknown comnon gouzce of oll lupp!r haa been made in said well, T (arther certify Lhat the Sle- .
covery -llownbloqlur the subjactwell, il suthorized, will bs produced from the subject zone La this wetl oaly. Further, that the Information glven herela sud . l

. atteched hculo is lrue and tornplcle to th'e best of my knowiedyge und bellel.

) B | ‘ - Vice Président 4/25/73

Foosittiin Dote

SE3teatate




DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCIH OF MULTIPLE COMPLETION
ADOBE OLL COMPANY - SMITH FEDERAL NO. 2

!..llllll.ll! ~ - T —— e
o : i .
‘ ; ' v

] .

{

£

i

¢

2600' 8-5/8" 24 & 28# casing.
Cemented w/1050 sxs. Cement cir-
culated. Ran 3 centralizers on
bottom 3 jts.

2-7/8" 6.4f tubihg

Top of cement at 8900' temperature :
survey. -

Blast nipples 9625-9725'.

. 9704
q 10 holes - Atoka perf.
] 1
& 9713
Otis sliding sleeve s
Otis on-off tool 10,097'
10.100".. o ~
) Otls permanent tjpe packer
10,106"
10, 185"
23 holes ~ lower Morrow perf.

10,225'

10,300" TD, 5-1/2" 17# casing’ ce-
A N mented w/150 sxs. Centralizers
on every other collar. Used 16.

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
. i} CONZIRVATION COMMEIION. ‘
f ' /}s[ala»emd_,-::'gn NO_ | T
ATEND. ‘-[1‘7? ar
;
;
;
. H
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| BEFORE FXAMINER 1117
; ; Oll. CONSRVATI ; i
, e  caun no. Y A
& Seaminod Ly b _-..O_W,-.Q o ‘ ’ : \ ‘

) ‘ : Hearing D:i:a &3* wz 3 - ' . L
g NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMSSION i Form C-122
MULTIPOINT AMD OME POINT BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS WELL Revised 9-1-63
]

F‘vpo Test Test Uate

&3 Intyal D Annual () spectal | 4-19-73

Company Connection i
AUOSE Oi. COMPANY ' To AIR °
Pesl . Formation ) ’ Unlt
RocK TAMK " ATOoXA ,
- Cempleticn Oate Tl Zepth Plug 8ack 1D Eievatien Fam ot Lezse Name
4=10~73 _ 10,3060 10,250 - 3874 GR. SMITH FEDERAL
U JCaq. Size wule K i SaU AL D=tterticnst ) well No.
53 17.0 ! 2.892 | sn~on Jres oynn 1o o713 : 2
0 SRS wt. | T AL Petlorationa: - Un1t Sec. Twp. Ryee
. ()
2} 6.5 2.1 1 N Fr-a . To P 11 23S  ILE d

Tyre well =Sinle = Dindenhedd = GG, et G.0. 7

o Posker Gat At County i . ; - .
G.G, MULTIPLE _ . 10.091 Eoby_§ s

Froeduzing Thtu figservelt Vomp, ' | M2 Arnual Temp. *F | D20, Fr2ss, = A Stete”
Castis 175 % 10,200 | % 13.2 : ____New Mexico
/" K H G {4 CO, BN, i HaS ' Fiover ' Metes Hun TIos 5
9709 9709 | isc1c 1 LR2 | .7 | TrecE L FLANIGE
: FLOW DATA TUIING O i SA5ING u»\ VA ‘ Dutction
Lo Ftover X Criliza Pross, i~ Dt Temp. Fresa, i vewae Prass, Temp. of
-‘-‘1;: Slzs p.o b7, ! | 2 *F [N or 2.90.3. o5 Flow
Si , ] i Cuoxz | a5 Has ;
1.} g X St T 2.0 35 { 1 60 SAfR
2.0 .81 > O I sz n D ; : o0 on AN
3. g7 ¥ 1 a8 n R T 5 E S A
s. 1 nr X . Tnun we b aszs In | zo iy
5. ! i ; 1
AV GF FTLON oy e ey
s - L .
; . Coalliciant ___\/—-w-—-—— ! Frevsure t Flow Tamp. Fzte of Flow ;
n,, . . R P .
el (24 Haurj : b i i, i i Q, Mcld : e T
i ri12.92 i 1 1029 = .
i 'AT5.2 H 94590
! ! i 7a2.% ! 5000
i i i 9 ] KOS
i ! i i ;
k. " ~ ~—a- 4 -
h‘b. 4 Tempi A | 03 i 2 ' Gaz Liguld Bygrzz w5t tle LG Meispel,
: : ! : AP Gravlly of Ligutd Hyzresarksa ' bay.
LE S N S T T B SR N S Szecihic Gravily Sazaralor Gos RIS NN A ARN LA
2. LI A SO 1A N A RS0 S ceitie G'a\ruy tig Fiurd s
- I P.5.0LA.
’{ 1
i

In - 2:1990

e it gt

i . - . . B - -~ .
! SR OO T 060 3¢ W S O U e SO & Ko SO 2w pd

S { ! i i

KA A

Abeoluta Cion Flow

- ~Mefie 135,223

- e e bt 8y S e S @ & - S vk = g

—fftepe, n L2831

EREEIEN 5.1 1 S e e A e e Ao = o+ i o o s s o —————

- A e R . AR e o Sy A B b e ko .- ————— s n -

e e s e rmen e cma——— S .. L . L s e ert————————
s - ——— e g 4 % e B— e e A Ve~ r o a8 e ——

FNIANE bt g 21
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BEFORE [XAMINTR LIT7z . { SR :
| OIL CONSERVATIOM CroMMISS ' ‘ ;
Aq(ohe b 1o, T

CAS o, _____H172 o

Su!:-z:*.f;i:t-.? e ‘& .OJALQ*_< ’ _ . | 0

Hearing Deiis 2% WL l

T . .
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMSSION -tonn C-1122
MULTIPOINT AND ONE POINT BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS WELL Revised g-1-63
! Type Test - . Test Date
Initial . [C] Annual [] special 4-19-73 . o .
Compony . . Connectlon .
Apose OIL ComnmiMY T To AIR o
Pool - Formraiten ) Unit
Rock TANK LowER MORROW .
Completion Dite Total Lepth ; Plug Back TD Eleavation Fam or Lease Name
4-10-73 10,300 10,250 3874 GR. SMITH FEDERAL
Csq. Size Wit i 3 =1 At frecforaticin: Well No.
) 17 C 104300 | rrem 10, 183 Te 10.225 2 B
1. d | Set AL Perlorolionss Unit “Sec. Twp. Rijee ] B
6.5 "] 10,091 | From OPEN  Te  ENDED P 11 23S 24E
PR :—t\mdenha:l_dfc.c. of G.Q. Multiple Pucket Set At County
.. 6.G. MuLmiFLe . 10,091 Eooy
Froducing Theu Hg}ervolr Tc@.—i f‘ ‘224 Annual Temp. °F | Bo:o. Freans., - P . Siate -
TUsING 175 9°10; A 60 7132 : New MeXxico
L H % CO, B, % HoS Praver Meter Run Taps
10091 10691 583' .76 «75 TRACE 6" FLANGE
ELOW OATA TU3ING DATA ! CASING DATA Ouratisn
NO . F'l'j::' X O:illcc Press, » , 71N Temp. Press. Tomp. Press. Temp. of ;
‘ Sice Sizre p.s.l.q, hye e peBuleqe, ‘r p.s.1.q. «F i —~
si , 1519.0 7 CHoxE : . 72.0 |
1] 6" X 3.30" ] 510.0 2.0 84 1390.0 73 8/64 ~ 120 |
2.1 g™ > 1,50°1 <06 1 9,p a2 1035.0 25 4 19/84 1.0 |
3.1 am % _3.50°1 s29.9 1 312.0 a0 223.0_ 7% 16744 1.0 !
4.1 g" X _1.50"1 ss0.0 i 22.0 78 GRG0 22 22/64 1.0 1}
S. — : b : : : .
RATE OF FLOW GALCUL ATIONS L
Co- . aziaat __v——— Pressute F‘low Temp, g"""y, - Svper Rate of Flow " - '
: h 1 -1 ~09, e :
o e 7 | T S | e
! 10.70 32,34 §23.3 i 0.9777 1.310 1.034 £59
. L2 1i0.70 7i.on 573.2_ 0.277% 1.310 - 1.039 21025
3.1 10,70 L 97.9 533.2 Q.9£13 1.310 1.028 1399
4. 10.70 : 114.2% 59%.2 0.92831 1.33190 1.042 - 1640
5. '
NO. " Temp. *H % z Gan Liquld Hydtocarton Ratle ) DRY GAS Mci/bbl,
A.P.I. T-avily of Liquid Hydrocarbons - Cuq.
___‘_-_ .78 544 1,86 921 Epectlic Gravity Separaics Gaa L9824 X ¥ XXXNAXX
2. 39 552 1.55. L9024 Epectiic Giavlly Flowing Fluld A4 AXX )
3.1 .79 540 1.54 _.928 1 crcsl Presavio 672 . P.S.1LA. P.S.LA.
4. 28 828 1.8%4 . 92 Critlcal Tempriatute 350 Rn a
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V.
ADOBE OIL. COMPANY v

601 GIMLS TOWER EAST

MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
915 683.4701

Msy 2, 1973

United States Departmest of the Iaterior -
Artesla, New Mexice 38210
Re: Adode 011 Company
Seith Yadersl Mo, 2
Eddy Coumty, MM
Gentlemen: |

bclnd!oryurfuumthpmuuudbcmﬂwhm#
nostion with the drilling and cowpletion of the sbove well:

1. Two ccpies esch of Schlumberger's Compessated Neutron-

3. Twe copies of MMOCC “Application for mupu Completion”.
4, Two espies o ! Poam c-xoa.

7. Two cepiss of aves plat.
; 8 Two copies of USCS Vors 9-331.

If you nesd any umlhlomuon,pumumtmiunmuu

or write,
Yours very truly,
Ve L - 44’7/"/1
K. D. Rogers
Vice President

MDRi3je

ect MMOCC at Artesis w/attechments
WMIOCC at Sents Ve w/attaclments

e N AV YR L5
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i
P

T UNITED STATES e | R ow
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR verse st 5. LEAGR DKNIONATION ANG BUHIAL No.

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY NM 0303836 . ;
SUNDRY NOTICES AND REPORTS ON WELLS | "™ iemseemmeme 0

(Do not use this !orm for proposals to drill or to :lrt-pm or plug back to a different reservole. ’ i o : ¢
Use “APPLICATION FOR PERMIT—" for such proposals.) ot : ;

y 7. UNiT AGREENENT NaWB T
ol aas 4 : Sroom
WELL WELL _ OTHER - Tl Lo

2. NAME OF OFERATOR 8. FARM OR LEARE NAME X f

Adobe 0il Company Smith Federal

8. ADDRrsS OF OPERATOR 9. WELL NoO. [

_60L Gihls Tower. EaMimmrJexas 79701 S 2. o L o i

4. LOCATION OF WELL (Report location clearly acd In lecordnnee wlth my state mqulremenu.‘ : 10. PIELD AND roo:.. OR’ wu.bcrr
8ee also space 17 below.) C .

At surface » : RERTE Rock Tank USL Morrow

11, eec,, T, l.,u..ogu.x.m

330" FEL & 660' FSL of section

llll'l! OR ARBA

Bection 11 Uni%: P T-23 S

14. PERMIT NO. 16. RLEYATIONS (Show, whether: "‘lt‘wdq-i) VLo R -if' COUNTY OK rmau lxm'u: E
‘ 3873.7' Gr wE v ~ Eddy . | |
1s. Check Appropriate Box To Indicate Nature of Notice, Report, or Other Data- 2
' " NoTICE OF DNTENTION TO: muleummor
TEST WATER SHUT-OFF PULL OR ALTER CASING WATER SHUT-OFF " apramINe wm
FRACTURE TREAT MULTIPLE COMPLETE mcw:: nnrnur ‘1 ALTERING CASING -
- SHOOT OR ACIDIZE : ABANDON® . . snoo-mm or ACIOLZING' - unmonu:n'

e

REPAIE WELL CHANGE PLANS (Other) - Final Teporty :
¢ . : [14¢ H Report results of multiple complet!on on Wen
(Other) ((.'ompletion or Recompletion Report and Log forni) - i-.
17. DESCRIBE PROPOSED OR COMPLETED OPERATIONS (Clearly state all pertinent details, and zive pertinent dates, including estimated date of starting. any
bropo;e:ih 'ork'kjt vweil is directionally drilled, give subsurface locations and measured and true vertical depths for oMl markers and xonel per
Rnent s wor! ) .

on 3/20/73 ran temperature survey and found top of cement at 8900' ’On 3/24/73§r1§geé’
Jup, pulling unit and ran tubing with bit and scrapner. Cleaned hole out-to 10, 246'; o v
Perforated 10 holes from 9704-13';‘4 holés 10, 185—188'§ ‘5 holes 10,196=200%, 7" holes ooy s
10,203-209', and 7 holes 10,219-25'., Set Otis packer 10,100'. Ran 2-7/8" tubiﬁg 8 '
and latched onto packer. Swabbed upper zone and made a small amount of gas. Ac1d—
ized with 3000 gallons 15Z MSAS acid, Well started flow1ng from upper performailons :
which is:ihe Atoka formation. This zone w111 be a wildcat. Flowed well until cleén.?
Closed sllding sleeve and pulled plug to open 1owert Morrow perfof;tinns. Well flowed
‘small amount of gas and was treated with 3000 gal MS ‘acid. Well started flow1ng b :
and was flowed until clean. On 4/23/73 the four-point test was taken on both zones. : .
the CAOF on the Atoka section (upper perf.) was 15,230 Mcf while flowed throughrthe ” B
annulus. The CAOF on the lower perforations (1ower Morrow) was 2074 Mcf while fIOWb
ing through the tubing. Final report. DT

18. I hereby certify that the foregolng.f¥ true and correct B B
. - 2 - - : C b e
stoxgp 20 L S //zf;yaé"’“ TITLE Vice President pare - 5/2/73

(This space for Federal or State ofice use) . . .3

APPROVED BY TITLE _ DATE
CONDITIONS OF APPROVAL, IF ANY: T

*See Instructions on Reverse Side

Coee 276

14

B EREEL IR S "‘“""“""“‘t‘




. ) i
1 . .
AN i
i Oan +97¢
) LW B B0 G Ly A IO Lt i O Form e B
! SANTA FE, NEW tEXICO S-1-61 ‘
: APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION .
' . z
; Cperator v ~ [ County . T Date E
g Adobe 0il Company. Eddy ' ‘ ‘ 45123113 |
: Address Leuse - Well No. :
601 Gihls Tower East, Midland, TX 79701 Smith Federal: 2
Locatien | Unit ~ Socuon“ - 1 Township R Range
of Wall P ' 11 ) 23-5 . 24-E
1. Has the New Mexico Qil Consetvation Commission heretofore authorized the multiple completion of a well in these same pools oc in the same
. zones within one mile of the subject well?  YES - NO X — ! » IR .
2. If answer is yes, identify one such instapces Order No, $ Operator Lease, and Well No.:
S The fol!_dyin; facts are submitted: . Upper Intermediace " Lower
. Lo ‘ ) . ] Zone - . O ‘Zone : Zooe -
a.- Name ‘of Pool and Formatjon Wildcat (Atoka) iii! foutano ety |Rock Tank - (0. Morrow)
b. TOP Mpmomof . ] ) ‘;;r':‘ i - ’ -
" 'Pay Section - - _ ' Firs N ' )
. . (Pertosations). . | 9704~9713 Hil 07 -3 1673 10,185-10,225 = e
L _c. Type of production (Oil oc Gas) | Gas tas. F 7 - |Gas - A - SRR
d. Method of Production o CiL JONSIRVATION -COAA. .
(Flowing or Artificial Lit) - | Flowing cania e Flowing

_' 4. The following are attached. (Please check YES or NO)

s. Diagrammatic Sketch of the M':ul‘tiple'Co_lhplétibxi,‘ showing all casing strings, including diag!g.ters n.nd':éet'ting depths, ‘central- |
izers and/or turbolizers and location thetcof, quantities used and top of cément, perforated intervals, tubing strings, including - {-
_diameters and setting depth, location and type of packers and side door chokes, and such other information as may be pertinent. -
“b.. wing. cha' location of =1t %élls Ga'applicast’s 1ease, ail oifset ‘welils on offset leases, and the aames and addresses |
" of operators of all leases offsetcing applicact’s lease. ’

c. Waivers conseating to such multiple completion from each offset operator, or in lieu thereof, evidence that said offset opera-
tors have beean furnished copies of the application.* o

d. Electrical log of the well or other acceptable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of perfoeation in-
dicated thereon, (If such log is not available at the time application is filed. it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 1124.)

0 ® o 'Elrs
ooo0 g

5. Lisc all offseéc Eperatocs €0 the lease on which this well is located together with cheir correct mailing address.

Jake L. Hamon, 908 Vaughn Bldg., Midland, Texas 79701 ' 5
ARCO, Box 1610, Midland, Texas 79701 ' . e

Monsanto Co., 101 N. Marienfeld, Midland, Texas 79701

Gulf 0il Corp., Box 1150, Midland, Texas 79701

6. Were all operators listed in Item $ above notified and furnished a copy of this application? YES,__)_(___ NO . If answer is yes, give
dacte of such notification 4/23/73 .

CERTIFICATE: I, the undersigned, state that I am the Vice President of the___Adobe 0il Company

: {company), and that I am authorized by said company to make this report; and that.this ceport was prepared
under my supervision and ditection and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and complete to the best of my knowledge.

- - - ’ .

Z721l%4/‘25//c’/ :
/ Signature :

; *Should waivers from all offset operators not accompany an application for administrative approval, the New Mexico Qil Conservation Commis.

sion will hold the application for a period of twenty (20) days from date of receipt by the Commission’s Santa Fe office. If, after said twenty. |
day period, no-protest nor req uest for hearing is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will then be processed.

NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion-will result in an-unorthodox well location and/or a non-standard proration uyit in _aneormore of
the producing zones, then separate application for approval of the same should be fited simultaneously with this application. ;




ADOBE OIL COMPANY -

801 GIHLS TOWER EAST

MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
915 €683-4701

{t N :’f P
i R May 2, 1973 e g eIC]
S o BRI
/,, ) Lt
DAY -3
LA SPRVATION COMM:

NSER
ol €O Santa Fe

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Adobe 0il Company
Smith Federal No. 2
Eddy County, NM

Gentlemen:

Enclosed for your files are the papers listed below filed in con-
nection with the drilling and completion of the above well:

1. .Three copies of form C-107.

2.. One copy of form C-122. v »

3. One copy of "Packer Setting Affidavit".

4.  One copy of Schlumberger's "Dual Laterolog" and "Compensated
Neutron-Formation Density" log.

5. One copy of NMOCC Order R-4456.

6. One copy of area plat.

7. One copy of USGA form 9-331.

If you need any additional information, ﬁleas’e do not hesitate to call.
or write. :

Yours very truly;

/o - ,/,: %M’

M. D. Rogers
Vice President

MDR:js

Enclosures 7

cc: USGS at Artesia w/attachments
NMOCC at Artesia w/attachments

i s




P

. b i
. LAWY LAl LIl oL LVt iail cubitdlauiotd Pory et
. - . ! SANTA FE,‘ NEW MEXICO ,‘g S5-1-61
' APPLICATION FOR MULTIPLE COMPLETION J(q
Opetatac . County Date ,f
Adobe 011 Company i Eddy : 4/23/73 f
Address Lease - Well No, H
601 Gihls Tower East, Midland, TX 79701 Smith Federal“/ 2 f
Loccucn v.dt Section Township Range i
of Well - P, o 11 23-5 .24-E
. 1. Has the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission heretofore authorized the multiple compleuon of a well in these same pools or in the same
: zZones 'uthm oae mile of the subject well? YES NO
2. If answer is yes, xdennfy one such instance: Order No. - H Opernlqg Lease, and Well No.:
3; The following facts ate submicted: Upper . Intermediate Lowe.
Cone Zone e Zoae yﬁé" , ¢
a. Name of Pool sad Fotmation Wildcat (Atoka) / Rock Tank . (U, -Morrow) -
b. Top aad Botrom of , R B e ? - '
-Pay Section ST et ~
.+ (Pestasitions) = | 9704~9713 N 10,185-10,225 ’
- Type of production (Oil or Gas) || Gas Y BEERYAY Gas =
4. Method of Production ™ & 3 ] » ) o
(Flowing of Artificial Lifc) FlOWinc, S : ,‘»g (‘()MM Flowing
4. Tbe followxng are nttached (Please check YES or NO)
Yes |: No

D #. Diagrammatic Sketcb of the \!uluple Completion, sl:owmg all casing strings, including dismeters and setting depths, central-

izers and/or tnrbohzers and location thereof, quantities used and top ‘of cement, perforated intervals; tubing sttings, mcludms

dxameters and settm; depth locatxon and type of packers and side doot chokes, and such other information as may be pertinent.

D % Dlag: :}-n'xne the location of gli qell : pphcant’s lease, tll offset 'el.ls on offset lenses, and the names and ndd:esses

of operators “of all’ leases o!fsenmg'appucai( s léase. ™ - el SRR >

D c. Waivers consenting ¢o such muluple completion from each offsét opetator, of in heu thereof evidence thax saxd offset opex-a-
cors have been fugrished copies of the application.*

D d.  Electrical log of the well or othet accéptable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of perfotanon in
dicated thereon. (if snch log is not avaifable ac the cime application is filed. it shall be submitced as ptovxded by Rule 112~A-)_

P

'EJE]G&

5. Lxst all offser op=rators to the lease on which this well is located together with their correct mailing address,

Jake L. Hamon, 908 Va ughn Bldg., Hidland, Texas 79701
AROO, Box 1610, Midland, Texas 7970]_.,

Monsanto. Co., 101 N. Marienfeld, Midland, Texas 79701

Gulf 01l Corp., Box 1150, Midland, Texas 79701

‘ 6, Wese all"operatolﬁ listed in Item S above notified and furnished a copy of this application? YES X NO ) . If answer is yes, give
date of such nortification b .
CERTIFICATE: I, the unde:signed state that [ am the Vice President of the MObe 0il Company

(company), and that [ am authorized by said company to make this report; and that this report was prepared :
under my supervision and direction and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and complete to the best of my knowledge. ;

Slqﬂmure

*Should waivers from all offset operators not accompany an application for administrative agproval the New Mexico Qil Conservation Commise
sion will hold the-application for a period of tweaty (20) days from date of receipt by the Commission’s Santa Fe office. If, after said wenty-
day period, no protest nor request for hearing is received by the Santa Fe office, the application will then be processed.

NOTE: If the proposed multiple compleuon will result in an'unorthodox well location and/or a non-standard proration upit in _@neonmore of
the producing zones, then separate application for approval of the same should be filed simultaneously with this apphcauon.




I,

_up pulling unit and: ran tubing with : 6
Perforated 10 holés” from: "9704=13", 4 holes 10, 185<188", 5 holes 10,196- 200%, 7 holes S

Form 331 UNITED STATES SURMIT IN TRIPLICATE® Jlorm approved
Moy 1069 DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR (otha rietons o8 re | e o St s
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY NM 0303836

SUNDRY NOTICES AND REPORTS ON WELLS & I A BT s

(Do not use this form for proposals to drill or tn deepen or plug back to a different reservolr. -
Use “APPLICATION FOR PERMIT—" for such propossis.) Co

1. , . : 7. UNIT AGREEMBNT NAMB -
oIt GAR . i
WRLL WELL OTHER R . L
2. NAKE OF OPERATOR E 8. FARM OR LBAST NAME
Adobe 011 Company - Smith Federal
3. ADDRESS OF OPERATOR N 9. WELL NO. .
_601 Gihls Tower East, Mic 79701 .- e 2 - , :
4. LOCATION OF WELL (Report locatlon clearly and {n accordande vith uy State mulmnentx.‘ i | 10. riELD Azm rool.. oz wu.ocu:

s« also wace 17 below.)

- - S Rock Tsnk USL Morrow-

r q N - . . i 11. sEc, T, M, OR BLE. AND
330' F'EL & 660' FSL of section b0 S N EGaver onamEA :
v [ PR | N
ik Sect;o(i /unlt P, T-23:-5
. ) : i o
14. PERMIT NO. 15. ELEVATIONS (sw(,m'ng m’..'d‘e.)._:,: 7 Ba 224:0" uEwn ox FamISH| 13 sTaTR
) Laria o a .
1873.7% Gr e - Eddy . .. NM
16, Check Appropriate Box To Indicate Nature of Notice, Repont, or Other Data- R
NOTICR OF INTENTION TO: SURSBQUENT REPORT or s TS
TRST WATIR SEUT-OFF PULL OR ALTRR CASING WATER BHUT-OFF ‘; BEPAIRING wrLL
FRACTURE TREAT MULTIFLE COMPLETE FRACTURE TREATMENT oI ALTERING CASING
_SHOOT OR ACIDIZE ABANDON® T ] . smEooriNe om Acxmzu(o G - -numoxumt : .
AXPAIR WELL " ‘CHANGE PLANS (Other) _Final report. ‘ :
0TE : Report results of multiple comptetion on Weu
(Other) &ompletlonpgr Recompletion Report and Log form.)

17. DEBCRIBE PROPOSED OR COMPLETED OPERATIONS (Clearly state all pertinent details, and give pertinent dates, Including estimated date of starting any
Pro; m work. k.;f well is directionally drilled, give subsurface locations and meastired and true veitical deptbs for all markers and zones pertl-
nen! is worl

on 3/20/73 ran temperature survey and found top of cement at 8900'. On 3/24/73:' :
bit and scr: pper.;; Cleaned hole out.to 10,

10,203~-209', and 7 holes 10,219-25'. Set Otis packer 10,100°. Ran 2-7/8" tublng

and latched onto packer. Swabbed upper zone and made a small amount of gas.  Acid-
ized with 3000 gallons 15Z MSAS acid. Well started flowing from upper performations
which is the Atoka formation. . This zone w111 ‘be .a wildecat. Flowed well: unt11 clcan._
Closed sliding- sleeve -and pulled plug ‘to ‘opén lower Morrow perforations. Well flowed
small amount of gas and was treated with 3000 gal MS'acid. Well started flow:mg

and was flowed until clean. On 4/23/73 the four—point test was' taken on both zones.
the CAOF the Atoka section (upper perf.) was 15,230 Mcf while flowed through the
annulus. (The CAOF on the lower perforations (1ower Morrow) was 2074 Mcf wh11e flow-
ing throuéh the‘“tubing _Final~ report. : ~

WO R L
o -~

Ve fs
.

18. I hereby certify that the foregoln7 true and correct . o -
- Y PP - R S 1oy 9q
SIGNED 72D £l ”f///—-b“"’" TITLE Vice President _ pare - 5/2/73

(Tbis space for Federal or State oflice use)

APPROVEDBY - TITLE . DATE
CONDITIONS OF APPROVAL; IF ANY: : .

*See Instructions on Reverse Side




re s LG AL bh e e el ' ro1-40 V.
SMITA 15, UEW A 100 |
PACKER-SETTIMG _AFIFTDAVIT i o
(Dunl Completions) i i
DAY ! ;
3 - o i
STATE OF___ TEXAS | ) T 3
 MIDLAND . )ss ST e f
- County of . ) |
M. D. ROGERS — being first duly sworn according to lau,‘upon his -

. oath deposes ‘and says: | » .
' That he is of Jawful age and has full MOwiqu;é*‘/"” facts here:. bslow

”t Out. - . ) . . _ ‘ ’
That he is emplcyed by_ __ Adobe Oil Company  ~  4n the capacity .
of, Vice President and'as such is its ‘authorized agent.

" That on__March 25, 19 73  pe personallv supervised the setting of

. ‘a Otis 13~-17 _packer o in Adobe 011 Company R ls
. (Make and ’Iype of Packer) L o (Opera.tor) -
Smith Federal - » Well No.___ 2~ , located in Unit
(lease) i - o SRR
: letter_ T sec'tion__}_l_’_ Township_ 235, Range  24°E__, MM,
Eddy L Gountv- Neu Menco. . ' 7 :
' \ B S S
That said packer wvas set at a subsurface depth of 10 100 feet, |
aa.id depth measurement having been furn1=hed by__ t“bmg talley . . |

- . That the purpose of se»tzng t,hif-‘ oacker was. to effect a seal in the :
,'annular space between the two strirgs of pipe where the packer was set so as to -
~° . preveni the comxingling, within the’ vell-bore, of fluids produced from a stratum ’ ;

" .. below the packer with fluids prcduced from a stratum above the packer, That this
packer was properly set and that it did, when set, effectively and abso...utely )
seal off the annular space between the two stmngs of pipe where it was set in
such manner as that it prevented any movement of fluids across the packer,

ADOBE 0OIL COMPANY
(Company)

o i, Mg

(fts Agent)

Subs;aribed ‘end sworn to before me this the 24th day of_April ',AD,
19._______. N ) . ’

Notar{[ Public in and for the County
idland , Saate of Texas

-

My commission expires 6/1/73

T T
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" NEW MEXICO OIL" couseavnton‘ comssnon & : : Form Cit22 | ; o
MULTIPOINT AND ONE POINT BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS weu. Reovised -1-63 ‘ :
' S L RS ’ ¥
X} mitial ] Annual [ spectal| | 4=19473 - ;'—’"‘--ulz;..:i;i—‘ =N P
Company ] A . [Connection N o ' f ' ?I i :
ADOBE OlL COMPANY ' To AIR = -l { 3 } >y !
[Bool ] - Formation : : P i BRI o fm,J
ROCK TANK 4 ‘ COATOKA L L i M (*'wc 1"‘7‘_;}{';:‘:
Completion Date Total Depth Plug Back TD i Elovcunn k Ecrmct Leass'Name
: S } :
4-10-73 14,300 10.2 , | @74 GR. {  SMITH FEDI-:RA:.
' JCuq. Size Wi, I [Set AT Perk ’lon-:; : L VQIINO. . . : Co
_17.0 4.892 | 10,300 |rrem . 9704 7o 9713: 4 2
W d T Peforations:” : T Uit Bees Twe Agqe. |
: .5 2.441 | 10,091 [Fre= ¢ . T . 1P {11 235 25._1‘
Single — Bradenhead — G.G, or G.O: Multiple m«m At T T | County] i
G.G. MULTIPLE : 1T 10,09’1‘ N Enov 1
$roducing Thru Relumﬁomp. °F Mean Annual Temp. °F Bco. min.-p ; { . s;au
CasiNG 175 ® 10,200 60 _13.2 -+ . NEW'MExico
L H ~[ss % CO, %Ny *""; . | Prover | MeterRun  TTops
9709 9709 25819 62 71 TRACE | 6" .| France
‘ FLOW DATA _TUBING DATA CASING DATA__|' Duwation . :
bl i ~ Lo Provee .. Odtice | Preas. 1. Dt | Temo. | i:opredm. il mame il Dreest . o B N R S
i g“:‘: Size p-l.q. . ha °F o R p.-.l.q. °F Flew | e s
St - __CHoKE! | | 2885. : .96 HRs | 1
1.] 6" X 2.00"| 800.0 2.0 | 96 ges { Il 2832.0 64 | 60 Min
- 2.1 67 X 2.00"| 6e0.0 | 315.0- ] 70 14764 ; 2705.0 68 | 80 Min
= .1 6" X 2.00"} 740.0 | 49.0 18. 18464 | 2310.0 - £9 |° 6O M f . ¢
&1 6" X _2.00"| 900.0 20.0 48 2 22/64 -1 . ‘7959. 20 | goMin]
8. RN (R : I A .ot
RATE OF FLOW CALCYL AT{ONS | -
Flow Témp. ! ’Otcvlly L Supet | o :
Coefliciont _\/———— Pressure h { Py 3 : i : © Rateof Flow
: hP . Factor | . Foctor ;Compress. . : :
No. (24 Hour) : ” P Fr. ‘Fg || Factor, Fpy | : . QiMctd
V119,18 40,32 813.2 ‘| 0.9671 1 i1.311 ' 1,051 1 1029
2] 19,1 100.49 673-2 0,9905 -4 1.311 1.052 1 . 2530
3.1 19.16 192.11 753.2 Q.983" 1 1.311 | 1.054._ 0
a. 19.16 251.83 913.2 1.002 i1 1531y ] ‘1.082° | 6926 -
5 ) : i R : PR i ~
ol ® Tomp. *A - 2 Gas Liguid Hydrocarbon ACHS e TRACE  Mci/ubl
: ' ‘ A.P.I, Gravity of Liquid Hmm ; 3 , Deg.
| 1.21 556 1.59 2906 amchnvlwlomocOQ i .58]2 8_88358 XXxx
2. 1.00 530 1 1.51 2903 | specitic Gravity nem Flud 4xxxxj f e
3. 1-12 538 1:54 2901 | Critical Pressure 372, e P.l.l.fA. e P:8.LA.
4 J1.135 208 1.45 +854._| Critical Temperature ___ 'SQ — e B L i M
8. . : | i : i : :
‘ P X A P oas 9 : :
! ' 1 8095 12846.0 | 8100 300 RI-W S 5*"‘? o
B 2 | 7389 12719.2 2394 1006 ] . » 3
: 2 n 3 )
: 3 | 6367 12531,2 | 6407 | 1993 |aoreq R e 15,230
: 4 | 5131 l2283.2 | 5213 | 3187 | - Y co
8 . :
.Absolute Open Flow 15,230 Mok @ 15,028 : | Angle ol llon. . 51.0° Slope, ni.Mﬂ—
Nemerkes - A S T S —
¥ salont [Tenducied By euleted Byy | : E.;R.‘%iﬂ :
D.T. R.L.W. L JJ WL W,
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Operator _ACOBE OiL_COMPANY

CO“Q', Epoy

BACK PRESSURE CURVE

Lease

SMITH FEDERAL

Field _ROCK TANK (ATOKA)
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f, 50:/;« 7’:»-,,» 5.24" 157 ) » A/',s% /ﬁ - 4 ) .

B sH (SUBSURFACE) (P &Zq 0( g

| 84 Fomp - S27°  WORK SHEET FOR STEPWISE CALCUL ATION PRESSURE | ” PomCanE

. . ’ A CRIREACE) : Adoprad 9165
couPANY / / A’—’ & (4 / E8__\ense _Sprith [Tt +/ _werwo. _ 2 oare _FAI-R3 s
I.OCATION Unit i Section )4 Tovmshxp 2.3 -5 _ Ronge ,2%'5"’ ' i PR -

[. Wd? H ?707 L./H £ 220 g 0.55/9 %C0y ZE2- %Ny a7/ % HoS e
| dﬁZZ_FrW”om.zﬂz? Mchd (L/H) (per)Z D90022¥2% _p 472 _Tq Z5O

©n Ay ey g A W AN D
: R . »‘ R . . . N

277 T“t‘ll‘l ‘l’m(ll.l
A . - = )
LINE| " ITEM 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 e 10
ML . 7209
2 JGH 1248 54427
3 [37.5GH Nps23/] 2/ 4
4 [PeorPy 32/3.2- 4 320/ 2| 355721 3536 U 35352] .~
KN %78 | y726 | 529 sl s20 : |
e T o765 o5 425 ers | ez9 ) | , e
L7 (65| tesT) yudo ) 4o} 440} | _ S B
° |z IS | f53) G2 | 920 20
s |PzPZz | 384 | 7762.5| 3752.9| 3862.3 | 29437 || 38726 o
o [P1z | %6 || 4gyis]| 4,525 45098 ] Ligod] e 1198 || £irog]
11 J(P/T2)%/1000} (0 %/ 21 owc | Lov2d| (0377 4373 | 0373
12 | L/HIFQp)? ﬁLéaga"t?V?deaszl L0000 2242 | 0000 224 21 _0o00 22¢ 2|, 000022¢ #
13 1+1i2 Liygz_ L o¥2p) o424 .0327| 0373 . 0323
16 o 0B Y ypspl /55008 53,533 /62.875| 153, 528} /(3,243
18 | M=PnPn-, 22 356 356 zz25W 324
16 | Neln+ln, | 297260 297.559| 316, 408 | 307341 || 3/7.3/6
17 1MxN . {15x16 || N s orz)] - W s
e | ZMxn) [ ETO (05 92 20924

One copy to be filed tn Distiict Office (Work copy acceptadle)




; A, - //?762- ) »
-, WORK SHEET FOR STEPWISE CALCULATION T0ooormac®) poecq o FEEPS | Fom C_i22-2
= : (SURFACE) P& P ‘ Adegted 9165
E COMPANY d_f(&gl al./ 6‘ LEAS; g,s‘m /.70; /;;’/é/’d(_ 'éLL "°.- / DATE . 4["/71 7_3
” LocAnou:»— Unit 7 Section 7/ Township Z3 =S Range 2 ¥Fe2” | E
L_FWF wu_ FI72F LM _L000 G _0. 57 %00y 462 %Ny_2.2/  %HsS ZEact
| 4429 FroongQy _ O wktd LH (FQm?2 < pob72 T . -"’-‘? .
g-;' ) . ) TASLE IR & & 47..;‘!!.. :
ITEM 2 3 . s & 7 ] | 9 10 '
|H 48545 | -’ o : ‘ ‘
GH 28248 o |
37.5GH [25°G3/ o
; ;;:orPn 28880 | 32/8.2 )| 3200 % | 2807 2] 2844,/ | 25¢sia
ol 1 30| 477 | 4.76 | 427 423 | 423 - oo
T ey | 5265 su.S| 524 24 52 o e
T, N - -~ . D , c
r L5 | 16 eS8y 450 I /.52
z L3 L fez | os3 || .08z | 782 P
Al ek 24257 | 3764b ] 3952,9 | seer & | 36370 3438,¢ LT
> \P/TZ . 29426 €.5260 ) (5098 | £ GI8VY 6. 9Y08 | 6.943¢4
|(P/TZ)2/1000§ — - :
L/H(F {Qm)? - ~
s »'I,,}_ FECHEN /68277) r53.257) 153008 )| 43,058 || 17v07¢| rrgpaze
18| MPnPa-y 317 319 334 334 357 |- 5%
| ™ot 331967} 310.747) 3r2.365] 29¢.7/3)| 292, 69/ 292637
17 [MxN 4 . 1059f0 (05957
18 | DMxN) 471 /05§83 -
| -. One copywb;iilgm Disteict Office {Work copy occep(ct;c) i
i

i e B




i+ S 528 _ APge / ad A2
Teng 647545 = 5725 | - . (SUBSURFACE) (P& Py)
= 629 “ WORK SHEET FOR STEPWISE CALCUL ATION PRESSURE !
'ooMPANY Athe O.1 Lo LEASE < 25 (Zer2/ werL wo. 2 DATE ar F- 23
LOCATION Unit _ 2 _Section _Z. Township _ 2.7 -5 Ramge _ 2¢ & SR b C
' ?/d? ; 2207 'L/n/.aao G OSE/T %00; 262 %Ny 2.2 %HS _Trpee R
- dg&{ F, ao%aﬂqm 22,430 M2Hd  (L/H) (F,om)Z DIO/#64) Py 72 T P55 SR e
- 2 77 - Yh‘.i.( X &% ‘ TABAE 13 & B ) » » ) '. ’: -_ . 4:
Lms _i’reﬁ OURCE] 1 2 3 4 s 6 7 s | 9 w0
t - H P54 s~ 7707
GH _ 28248 se¥?%7
3 |37.5GH /(25730 20 $6¥
4 |PcorP 2066,2 | osf2 2377.2|| 33002 | 33752
-5 |Pr 45t | 455 5,08 =03 _ | ‘
P ~ - ’
s 4T 57805 | 5745 627 29 224 Lo T
SO A 165 44T 1,96 /-#2 | S
1 -8 z _ LA WA - Nl d ‘ %3 ,9/3
. 9 P/ZP/Z 2¢/58 | 3¢0¢.4 | - . - |3%¢.81137023 | 371/ 2 |
o |P/TZ | $.250316.234-1 | S G0t | 58360 | 5. 8543
AL ~(pnz)2/1ooo ' 037F | 0387 - 03¢ o346 | Lorv¢
- 12 | L/HFQn)? 0407 69/ po0144H] coo196 ¥ Ml 000 146 ¥/| go0 1967/ |
13 ‘ L0392 5396 0350l .a347) _03¢47
s I, (5. 9| 159.877 (68837 || /67,625 /69,576
15| M=Pq-Pp-, 348 | 340 237\ zzz | z2r |
: '5_ N=lp +1n., 211,666 | F72.009 728480l 229.924{ 7294257
17 MxN‘ | s06 083 ~ 4l | 52457
18 | Y (MxN) 06083 " 2/ 85281

_One copy to be filed tn District Olfice {Work copy acceptable)
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e The e 2 Lok ot
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7 o 29 RN 3 G S i ‘
“L"f o HEes 753 . WORK SHEET FOR STEPWISE CALCULATION RBSURFACE) o0 qipe PHEPS). P 122 E
B Tarvy x4 (SURFACE) (P &Py Adegecd 165
‘é“.PANY J;(d_,fc d{? k(r:i. LEASE %Z(Z/ 2:( ‘fé”/( 0~’S__ WELL NO. =z DATE ' 3{’/7- 73
LOCATION: Unit Z Section £/ Township 277> Range ___ o2 =&
L 9909 w F70F LH _L.079 G_O.5F17 %0y 2.6 2~ %Ny -7/ _ %H)S Pz cx
| 4 4/:‘)?77/1:?,00/7575% & MZcfd  (L/H) (pt'Qm)Z , 2 . P éZ2 Tq Z5°
- . . > . FABAK 1% & R TASME IX & X
- CRINE] - 2 3 a s 6 7 8 ° w0
v S5y O
2 2249 A
3 (05930 Q
L= dsoerzlzosea| |- N27sf2tousal oxse|
] 4356 )| 455 407 | 404 405
__6 5285 | 5785 528 524 528
7 (65 | 1.4 L5/ 5/ (54
il 93 L I | .88 B2 | .78 | 28]
8 E/;P/Z &8 §290/.2. 36/7.0 | 3606 4 F50/.5 ) 3480.-F| 34817
Jo [prrz- 96 Bs 8943 | 45,2524 L.234/ 66316 £,59/7 ) ¢ . 594/
1 |(P/T2Z)2/1000| (00 %/ — — — - _ — —
12 | L/H(F Q)2 ] - _ - — _ -
13 n+i2 — - L - - 3 - —
Sl L. 1013 § 9. 90\ /59.939 | 162,40 0.293) /51 226| 15257
15| M=Py-Pp-, ' P8 | 32/ R0 | F#p | 339
16 | N=I +1I,., _ 3229.373| 330, 252. I e 20l sr2.014F) 222.059.
17‘—' MxN | 1 *16 [0604% ' 5288
‘18 | L(MxN) | XI7 32 {52/ |- ]

One copy o be filed In District Olffce (Work copy acceplable)
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WORK ﬂ'lEET FOR STE’VISE CN..CU.ATION ( RF
m

(

COMPANY (Gl e BN OJC LEASE jﬂ’rwé/ "’pwELLno : L.

st hite

PRES&JRE

(Pf & Ps)

&~y 22

"LOCATION: Umt i 70

. 7/

9709 w_. 9207
| am&.ﬂ;d?"/‘“mm 5’.5009

L/H/oé(m G o.S‘Z/Z % CO, 462, xnz

Mchd (L/H) (thm)Z 000529, 7

Pg é.z_'ra.f

I'“L'.Il.l

% HS ﬂa e

F5o

mll.l

iTEM 2 K s

2575

:mf(if 3

/03’?3/ ‘

2453.2 | 2745, 2

3/5?, 7/

ey
W AN B A

’/I’J ;

'Lc'r?
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265 yusT) o | pf
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1e/t2)271000]@2
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L/H(FQm)2 000 52 9/7].00052 917

00052 9/7

103/7/

0398 0346 | vé,ogz./
(68: 3% ‘/53 2751

In
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. " A
.305?—
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3288591 5293581
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[25ee s
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* One copy 1o be fled In Distrct Office (Work copy acceptable)
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- LocATION: Unit _
f"iz,‘ 7249  w_ 2795
N etz FondGn O Wl (LM (FQ)? - 2

.

i - J= 57
-e' ‘g;hl sy’ £ 577
GH. |, Tang = 627

Gl PR

WORK SHEET FOR STEPWISE CALCULATION (BS PRESSURE CFELaP

COMPANY ot ke (0l Co.

Y/

Section

L/H

4

/40’00

Township __ 2.3 =S

(SURFACE)

LEASE_/Zw&ZZ 9:” “‘j_..mguo. Z

P& PY

o DRSNS A N RS 2 R

DATE

- 23

Ronge ___ 2 ¥ &

G_0.58/9  %00,. 2.2 %Ny 2.2/ x'st_éZM_d-_f__

2352

—Po £22 Ty

TAPLE IX & &

TARE X & &

ITEM SOURC 1 2 3 4 S 6 7 8 9

1 |H 7703 | 49545 e

2 |GH 549 7 {24148 o

3 |37.5GH B2/ 863 V10595 Q 4

4 |PcorPy 2502 128572 | 2248, 2 | 28¢%.2-1 25v7 2 .2530.2. | 2531.2-
s |P: 469 425 | dzd 2241 37291 3272 | 377
8T 37 599 579 5271 529 529 577
7 T, AL 1657 148 ) /65 ) 1.5/ [:57 (s
oz | Neges VB9 | s N sy | 277 8 776 | 79k
o |Pr2PiZ | B8 34547 | 33904 | 33067 133829 |3297 2 32¢0.¢ {32019
10 P12 | 96 B svos | 5.96272] 589259502 ¢./972/0 6.4636) ¢, 108/
n_erraioo|oo  — f - - - - =~ 1 -

12 | L/H(FQm)? | ~ - - — — -

13 2y - — - - = - " _

. |1 0:13 | /g5, 5024 70,425 | y20. 964\ 170, 92571 261,366 )| s62. 243 t62.077
15 M=P,-Py-, % ' 302 30/ 302 3/7 38
16 | Nslp+l, 359, 927\35/, 4#6¢ |351.407) 332.27/||332. rv¥|233. 08
17 [MxN [ sxi6 oboz 2| j0577Y /0592.0
8 | TxN NV E0 oy 3 | 293 |oszye]| 06089

One copy to ke fled in District Office (Work copy acceptoble}
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b4 oy = c27 WORK SHEET FOR STEPWISE CALCULATION (SUBSURFACE) oo ogipg (PFE P Pom G123 '
. (SURFACE)” P. s.P,,) Adoytad 9165 :
company _Ltote Orf (B vease Switts Felecod __ werLwo. = ; DATE LvZ-73 .
» LOCATION Umt / Sectmn /7 / : Township _23-S Range ’» ; 9/"7/ B S
v L ?70? H _PD0F LM _s000 G_o.5%9 . %00y O.62- %Ny 2. 77 % HoS é/aa_/ot, R
4 d "f?Z' F‘r LR 6¢_756_ MZctd (L/H) (F'rQ V2 020245357 p, _éJZ Ty 232 b
TASLE iX A X TASLE I & X %
LiNE ~ ITEM 1 2 3 4 5 6 ‘7 8 -9 10 ‘
W o | 4854.5"] 777 ‘
2 e 2 {29248 22427
=3 I 37.56}'1 . 0 sAc= @3 Y 353
4 |PeorPn 2652 osg62| 2sgr 2l 2560 229552 | 2802 | 20430 .
s [P 337) 282 28/ | 341 | #25 )| 23| #23 A - .i
s 520 | s295 | s7as| sa8| ezs |l e2g | ezo| ’ ARt
7T W o5 | zee | vee | ree | pp0|l 220 | 80 ' |
* 1z | 722 | 839 | 435 39 W47 L6 | 796
s _[P/zP/Z H 2gs5c3 | 20586 | 3052.7 130515 |3/864 || 3043 | 517242 2
o _|pTZ £500¢) 52991 | 5.2678]|5.2¢57 | 50467 || Sodpe | Sio0#47
n (971‘2):2/?@ L0303 | o229 | . 0277 .0272 | .0257 || 0255 | 6254
12| L/H(FQm)* ﬂ sor2s5251 00101535 v0101535) . 00191533, 801 04534 001015351 0010153
20 13 N0+ 3,5 | p289 | L0287) 0282 | 0267 .0265| .026%
4 il LR 0:13 | 175,238 | /£2. £ 33| 183.5¢7783 474\ )82 242 170,439 |/ 70,374
5 5| M=PnPo-y | Fos | 296 | g | 295 294 | 2431
16 [ Nefntboy ) 358371 357.295] 357, 212 373,21L)|373, 902|373 8YF
17 [MxN x1 " /05 768 /05777
8 | TMxN) 21‘7 [| /059§ 2/(7¢7
Oae copy to be filed in Disteict Office (Work copy acceptable)




S S SRT NS R S T S R B S ARt TR T SR Y BT py A SO S e e i it < e e e i

Sees Jnp = 530 ZERER S
m'»p'z ;;’,f,f”? ] 'ZZ;’ w/f::/saesr FOR; STEPWISE CALCULATION ‘waRFACE) pressure PF & ) £
1y i - Fom C-122-

I '71 . ; o : (SURFACE) (P.&P) Adopted 9--1-65

—COMPA_NY Ltk Dt (‘A LEASE %z.cf/ &’e&z\d _ weLLwo. 2 . oats _ LLF-73
LOCATION:. um{ YA secuon _ __ Township _ 25a5 :R('mqe 2 F e '

:. —Z7202 H. _77a7 i L/H /foao: G_o. Sz %coz 2.6 2 '%Nz o.zs %st T

N | - d ZZL._F‘, .z_ﬂzz;qn _____ Mchd (L/H) (Fer)z O Py £ 22— Tcr - I50 o

TALE Ik & n : TABLE 1% & = . o ;'_»-_1\“ ]
Jlne ITEM  [SOURC % 'R 2 i3 R s 6 7 8 9 10
L A - P77 f/fﬂ’{f _ Lo,
2 JGH gyazlewes| ) | - P
37.5GH » .,;2/45243’7 403’?.3/ - - o
PeorPp ffs z 257@2/ ;afgzz‘ 25702 = 22762 ) 2292.2 | 2283.% 2

-0
-

_#i23F 333 | sg2 | 392
" 7 ‘577( ~5%7.sf 577,{ xh
. Jiro! /,cc g6 | -nce |
i : ,;P’ié?* 237 ge7 ) 939 72 | |l o
Jo e |P2P/Z | B8 Bz/y5 2 34745 Y RA A R P Lo | 2942 3
st |P/TZ. 3*'7 5 0“4‘7 s298¢ |isppar Vsoe3| =583 | 55950 54514
Lo jerTZ2) 21000 |0 270l ;~ | L ‘
| NP S R e
R e k10371 IR B - 1 -

e | 0:13 §/97.220) 188.722{ 189243 /87 168

s30 ' 530} 4301 e
451 | st | sy - o

T=

ololvlololal |w
)

LR\

o
¥
o
R
R
~

- e—— —— — ) N —

| — - -

» /2?//» 180.213) /80,1357
18 | ¥PnPary - 1 oayl 273 | 274 288 | 257

© [Nt | N 1596995 357 423] 582, 358| 368,280 364 32/| 64303
7 [MxN xie ) 1 -V | esas7l : - 195990
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S LOCATION

COMPANY SELLER

F1ELD OR

R sourRcEoR

JDOH‘

Fu (-')- Z

(t Tk

STA. NO,

/}ror:

2 CONTRACT NO.

': TEST DATEM_ZJ—

MIXTURE SPECIFIC GRAVITY:

Colculated From Anclysis
Determined by Test Instrume

Instrument Moke or Type

R R PP e B R R A PR

R R TS

MIXTURE HEATING YALUE:
(Btu/cf ot 14.73 Psia, 60°F, Sot.)

Colculated From Analysis
Determined by Colorimeter

Calorimeter Verilied (

‘Pr £
‘J.

DL 2 B R R D s e

SULFUR CONTENT:

A R R O R u&f‘k}km DIIDOLALE

H;$ - Hydrogen Sulfide, Gr./100 cf . f !‘
RSH - Mercaptans ’ ' + ) ‘
RSR - Sulfides LI — .pZ
RSSR ~ Residudls " ) EA
Total Sulfur, Gr./100 cf .Q 'z
H,S Greoins to fraction conversion X 001572
H,$ Volume Fraction
R T e e A A R A R

24 :‘a[i >
Critical Pressure f s £ Critical Temperature

'_ RESERVOIR ( I 4.3
5 - .
T on AME = sniry beDGue T % LA, f
ﬁ&?ﬁ%‘i R SN B :
COMPOUND COMPONENT COMPONENT ¥ LIQUEFIABLE |COMPONENT MoL G.P.M.
COMPONENTS  |SPECIFIC GRAVITY | MOL FRACTION # HYDROCAREONS G.p.M. | FRACTION | CONTENT
o -
2
e . o .
NITROGEN 9672 Y07} %L PROPANE 27.514 . o073
CARBON DIOXIDE 1.5194 Dob? § 1S0-BUTANE 32.698 . L O (?6
HELIUM .1382 -000 | # N-BUTANE 3isio | . 022!
OXYGEN 1.1048 . - LPG — - - = — = = - = e 141
HYDROGEN SULFIDE 1.1766 . - ISO-PENTANE 36.582 . O 2D
WATER VAPOR .6220 . - N-PENTANE 36.213 . 0072
: HEXANES aran . O 64
HYDROCARBON DILUENTS «. Ot "94 .
o : HEPTANES + | 46126 | . Loeede |
METHANE .5539 kT NATURAL GASOLINE = = = = = = = . (,\{‘ 1}
ETHANE 1.0382 Neords, TOTAL LlQUEFlABLE GPM D |
PROPANE~ 1.5225% .oo - 23 e e A
o= - ¢ % WATER VAPOR CONTENT:
1SO-BUTANE 2.0067 . . £ : - —
Vdie's) = . .
N BUTANE 2.0067 ) and % Gas Mixture Static Pressure PSI|
d s . L
—: 00 ? = Hydrocarbon Dew Point °F
ISO-PENTANE 2.4910 . Cm“’ % Woter Yapor Dew Point °F
N-P ENTANE -2.4910 . (m > _:_ Lbs Woter Vapor per MMCF —
HEXANES 2.9753 o Conversion Constant X 0.002095
y : " 00 5
PERE L 3 Woter Vapor Volume fraction
HEPTANES + 3.4596 LD Z 5 -
Moisture recorder reading
____________ 1.0000 Make or type

REMARKS 4 foupr L leeg Teszn
MEASUREMENT GAS 4
AREA : ANALYST ‘ z')‘?M/

TW-232-A (REV. 1-68)
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——
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~NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMSSION
MULTIPOINT AND ONE POINT BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS WELL

Form C-122

Revised 9-1-6%

! Type Test

B Test Date
Initial (] Annual [)Special | 4-29~73,:) oo i iyt iy
Company. Connectlon ,”] s L WA
ADOBE OIL COMPANY To AIR T8
idbrynng g e
Pool Formation HANE VTR BT ;
- Rock TANK LowER MORROW S HiAg
Completion Date Total Depth Plug Back TD Elevation 4 T Farm or Ledse Name . &
4-10-73 10,300 10,250 3874 GR. “SMiTH FEDERAL
' [Caq. Stze L d Sel A&l | Rerfortions: Well No. ,
17 10,300 |From 10,185 T 10.225 _ 2 e
4 W, d Set At “Periototionst Unit Sec, Twp. Ryee
23 6.5 10,091 From OPEN To.  ENDED P 11 23S 24E
w Single — Bmdonhood —O.G. ot G.O. Multiple Pocker Set AV County
° G.G:. MULTIPLE , 10,091 Epoby
Froducing Thru Renetvoll Temp, °F WMean Annual Temp. °F | Baro, Preas, — Py State oy
TUuBING | 175 * 10,200 60 13.2 NeEw MEXICO
L H Gy [ t:o2 %N 3 % HyS DProver Meter Run Taps
10091 _10091 - 5834 -76 +75 TRACE 6" . FLANGE
: FLDW DATA : TUBING DATA CASING_DATA Duration
NO. Prover X Ocificea | Press, D, Temp. Press. Temp. Press, rvap. of
e ,ns_::: B - Stza: Duadige |, *F pabg: r pisiig. oF Flow
SI , 1619.0 ‘ CHOKE 72:0
1.1 6" X _ L-SO" 510.0 2.0 84 1380.0 73 8/64 1.0
2. A" X ; 1.50" 560.0 9.0 8’2 1035.0 24 12784 1.0
3. 6" X 1.507 520.0 18.0 |0 823.0 Z4_ 16764 1.0
.| g" X 1,50"! 580.0 22.0 78 6R6:0 22 22/64 1.0
S. : : ) :
RATE OF FLOW CALCUL ATIONS ,
’ 1t p F‘lovf‘i‘.mp, ’ Gravity Super .
Coetlicient —\/;F;— Pressure Factor Factor Compress. Rate of Flow

NO, {24 Hour) P Fu, Fg Faclor, Fpy Q. Mctd

1 10.20 32.34 523.3 0:9727 1,310 1.036 459

N 2. 10:70 - Z1:83 573.2 0.9795 1.310 1.039 1025
'3- 10.70 97.97 533.2 _0.9813 1.310 1.038 1399
4. 10.70 114.24 593.2 0.9831 1:-310 1.042 1640
5.

NO. R Temp. *R T 2 Gaos Liquid Hydrocarbon Ratio DRy GAs Mef/bbl.
~ 4 A.P.L Grovity of Liguld Hydrocarbons - Deq.
! I8 844 1.55 19131 Specific Gravily Separator Gas . 5834 XXXEXXXXX

2. 185 542 1.55 £926__} Specilio Gravity Flowing Fluld XXX XX _
3. .29 s40 1.54 L9928 | Critical Pressure 672 . P.6.1.A P.S.LA.
4. W88 538 1.584 921 Critical Temperaluce 350 R - R
5.
P, B¢ "

(3 < p.2 R? n

NO!  p2 Pu RZ “RZ | ) 2" = _1.2584 @ ».1.2586_
i 1747.2 [3052.7 |1278.7 R - K7 - Rl -&F
2 1324,2 117253.5 12527.9 . ”

3 1072,2 [1149.6 1 3181.8 | aorao L N 2064
4 93.2 1 889.6 }3441.8 R? « R? o
]

_Absolute Open Fiow 2064 Meld @ 15.028 | Angle of Slope & 45.Q° Stope, n 120 LIMIT
Rematkas e BOTTOM Hol £ PRESSURES MEASURED WITH AMERARA GAUGE AT 10,200
Approved By Commloyuom Conducted By) Caolovlaied By: Checxed By:

D.T,. R.L.W, J.WW,

ED
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AR 2 R S e L - -
JIME PSIGR 10,200 FEET TIME PSIGE 10,200 FEET
,:1;;_’1"0 PM ~'2051 GAUGE REACHED 10,200’ 4:30 P. M, 1059 CHANGE CHOKE 22/64
- 1:30 PM 2051 OPEN CHOKE 8/64 4:45 927
1: 45 1831 5:00 904 :
2:00 17260 5:15 921 4
215 1746 7 5:30 P.M, 930 END RATE 4, END TEST oy
'-»'fz'ao PM 1734 Enp RATE ) : ' , S :
: 1;2:3o_pu 1734 CHANGE CHOKE 12/64 o i - ;
2857 1618 . TesST DATE: APrIL 19, 1973
3000 1350 - TEST DEPTH: 10,200 FEET
. 31s 1322 : .
- 3:30 PM 1311 END RATE 2 ELEMENT No.: 8534
A o o * RANGE: 0-5600 P S 1
o 3:30 PM 1311 CHANGE CHOKE 16/64 CrLock No.: 11682
R T U O 1144 RANGE: 0-24 Hour
L &:00 “1057 ' e o
4:15 1054 -
4:30 PMm 1059 END RATE 3
= ? =IN"HOURS —
— - . 4
g & . v
g o
£ X,
N i N\ , oo
o = ‘\\ ‘ 1 '~ ADOBE OIL COMPANY
% S— S— 1 SMITH FEDERAL No.1
a \\;:____.. - 1 BoTroM HoLE PRESSURES TO USE IN CALCY
RAT 5_1:;23“_"_.2— £-3 RATE ~4 |~ - MULTI-POINT BACK-PRESSURE TEST
Lu: Wb *I.EJG*“‘F"E".,_Q" 94...“59,3
lDo!e 4~20-73 gf“m ~a by: MCT 5;(: - ___‘M




.. PS1G®@10,200 FEET
.77 2051 GAUGE REACHMED 1(, 200"
2051 OPEN CHOKE 8/64

.- 1831

10

S ¥/ TR

1734 Eno RATE 1

1734 CHANGE CHOKE 12/64
350

2 4
1 END RATE 2

B

1311 CHANGE GHOKE 16/64

TIME - PSIG@ 10.200 FEET
4:30 P. M. 1059 CHANGE CHOKE 22/64
4:45 927
5:00 . . 904

. 5:15 921 .

. Test DATE:
“ TEST DEPTH:

5:30 P. M.,

-

APRIL 19, 1973 -
10,200 FEET

EL;MENf No.: 8534

* RANGE: -~

0-5600 P s 1
11682

CrLock No.: ‘
' 0~24 HourR

RANGE:

930 END RATE 4, END TEST®

059 ENDO RATE 3
.l‘;é - ) V"_ . B : . _ _'A"_‘f )

1
vl

=

' ADOBE OIL COMPANY

T T T RATE 2 RATE -3~ RATE 4 T
f
]

SMITH FEDERAL No, 1

BoTroM HoOLE PRESSURES TO USE IN CALCULATING

MULTI-POINT BACK-PRESSURE TEST

- AS SHOWN

- —

1 A ANOHY W YWEST ENgiNEEna CO. %ESJEEQ‘E&"CJ
f0ote: 4-20-73 ;Ora=x by: MCT  j3zuie: 3
. . gt = v -.m“m




M )
| | _
’ é
’ -~ \ - . -3 \\- ’
‘ "-3 COMPANY ssLLEB_,_dm__QL‘ {a, HeTANO \V
-~ 2
%Eéf:lﬂ'l%?c 'XOCK Mt— ‘gconm\cr NO.____ . |
3 4
v ERvoR /uﬁ[? K:ﬂ‘A) ZTesT DATEil_ﬁJ_?_j
% WELL OR '4 }
GAS ou.u.mr TEST REPORT S STATION NAME SMITH Q)HZOL ; _
. . T e :
COMPOUND COMPONENT |  COMPONENT g LIQUEFIABLE [COMPONENT MoL G.P.M,
COMPONENTS | SPECIFIC GRAVITY| MOL FRACTION * ' HYDROCARBONS G.P.M. | FRACTION | CONTENT
NITROGEN 9672 00" 5 ¥ PROPANE 27514 | . JHO}
CARBON DIOXIDE 15194 C’()‘)(, -# 50-BUTANE 32.698 .. 46
HELIUM ©Lase2 1 -000} N-BUTANE 31.510 . nzoed
. i iR prd ;
OXYGEN 1.1048 . - LPG — m - m e —m e e ==L} Y ;
HYDROGEN SUL FIDE 11766 . - ISO-PENTANE 36.582 . LD
WATER VAPOR 6220 .~ N-PENTANE 36.213 . W02 (;
st s T e LTHEKANES T | 4t [ L (B4
: I i -~ ;
HYDROCARBON DILUZNTS | (- (O] (2 HEPTANES + 46.126 . 1.0092 i
. . B .. [ * .
METHANE .5539 NIRE J 6 NATURAL GASOLINE - — — - — — — . I\QQL
ETHANE ) . 10382 .0 TOTAL LIQUEFIABLE GPM : ' R r-" zg
PROPANE. w225 | L) 04 O
- — WATER VAPOR CONTENT:
1S0-BUTANE 2.0067 g . 0 00 6 - A v
)N BUTANE 20067 Ry Gas Mixture Static Pressure PSI
Sk . : - Q00 7 ; Hydrocarbon Dew Point °F ;
_ISO-PENTANE 2.4910 . 0003 & Water Vapor Dew Paint °F " em—— ‘ L
N-PENTANE 2:4910 NolieY| : Lbs Water Vapor per MMCF —_— :
HE XANES - 2.9753 . Gﬁo4 Corive;sicn Constant X 0.002095
: Water Vaopor Volume fraction

HEPTANES + _ 3.45% U0

Moisture recorder reading

Make or 1bypoﬂ

COMPOSITION - ~ = - = — = e = 1.0000 :
LA LIRS PR R RN SRR \Qﬁ-ﬁmw-ﬁ' BRI

SRR A
o

SULFUR CONTENT:
H,$° ~ Hydrogen Sulfide, Gr./100 cf . (2 ?_.
RSH -~ Mercogtans v Ol
RSR ~ Sulfides " . Q 3
RSSR - Residuals " L
Total Sulter, Gr./100 cf . ‘ o

H;S Groins to fraction conversion X 001572

MIXTURE SPECIFIC GRAVITY:

Calculoted From Analysis .(é 34
Determined by Test Instrun?? :; K s . ’

fnstrument Make or Type
R R A R R e S A

MIXTURE HEATING VALUE:
(Btu/cf ot 14.73 Psio, 60°F, Sot.)

X <L . | H,S Voluma Fraction —
- i Calculated From Analysis , {010 'i SER N S A R
: : Determined by Colorimeter . ::. ‘3‘]’ )

e k
Calorimeter Varified (. ) = Criticol Pnssuro(}ﬂl_acrilicul Temperatur __&_6_

.'/ —
REMARKS ‘( 1TOIdT Mél(. 7&5‘7“

: MEASUREMENT 6 GAS 74
AREA fv}élg_._ ANALYST _s7 £704/

TW~-2312_-A IREV. 1.EA}

s i s e S i
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ADOBE OIL COMPANY
SMITH FEDERAL No. 2

PRESSURE BUILD-UP TEST

TABULATION OF PRESSURE AND TIME

TEST DATE:
TEST DEPTH:
ELEMENT No,:
OPER. !

DATE

4-16-73
4-16~73
4-16-73
§-16=73

&-17-73

4-19-73

APRIL 16 TO 19, 1973

10,205 FEET

8534
D. TysoN

JIME
1 9:50 AM
10:10 A. M.
10:18 A M,
1'0:4"2 ALM,

e 10342 A.M,

10:42 A M. t

TEST CONDUCTED BY:
JOHN WEST ENGINEERING CO,

_Q!M._I:IB.SLMEL.L_LQ.@_LQJOS_EEEL_.

. " 00 HRs,

00
00
00
00
01
02
03

08
12
16
20

2%

72 Hrs,

00 MIN.
.06
15

30
45
00
00

00

00

06

00
00
00
00 .

m ’

00 Min. |

WeLL snu-r—-m TO RUN BOMB
WELL OPENED

" 1644 GAUGE REACHED 10,205 FEET

1229 SHUT~IN, BEGIN BUILD-UP
2017
2037
2042
2051
2057
2062
2068
2065
2059

2059 L ) - s
2057 - -

- 2054
2054 -
| 2054

2054 CHART RAN ou1'. END TEST

L e
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. THIZ PURPOSE OF CONSIDLRING:

£o drill a well at an unorthodox gas well location 660 feet

’ sectlon line. - ;

BEFORE T'HE O, COUSERVATION CONMTSGIONH
Qi THEL SUATH OF Linld MK L0

IM THNE MATPER OF THE HEARIUG
CALLED bBY 'l LIL (‘(‘:.'.',','.'E‘.'.'.‘«.".':C‘i
(.OHN SSIO‘! O il MEKICO FOR

R-4456

No.

APPLICATION OF ADOBE OIL COMPANY B
FOR A NON-STANDARD GAS PRORATION
UNIT AND AN UNORTHODOX LOCATLON,
EDDY COUNTY, MEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE C”"”ISSIOV

BY THE COMMISSION: ‘ | !

(,U.\-_.. RS i 1\\;:} (401 ‘rl’h

This caus¢ cane on_for’hcarlng at 9. a m. anEG%mber 29,
1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets.

C §
e

_ NOW, on this__ ¢th dav of Januaxry, },:J, the Cormission,
a cuorum being. present, - nav1nc considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and belng

fully advised in the premlses, -

"FINDS:

(l) xnatgdue public notice having beer given as required .
ne Commission has jurlsdlctlon of this cause and the

‘_,

(2) That the applicant, Adobe 0il Comnany, seeks" authorlty

from the South "ine and 230 feet. from the East line of Section 11,
wnshlp 23 Sopun, Range 24 East, NMPH, Rock Tank-Upper Korrcn
and Rock Pank-Lower Morrow Gas pools, Eddy County, New Mexico.

, (3) 7That a standard locaticn for the subjﬁct well would be’
no closer than 1650 fecet to the outer boundary of the section
ahd no nearer than 230 feet to any governmental gquarter-guarter

, (d) Th at a well comnleted at the proposed unorthodox location .
would enjoy an undue gdvantagc over some offset operators if
unxestricted production of the well is permitted.

(5) That the applicant further seeks approval of a 520-acre
non-~standard gas proration unit in the Rock Tank-Upper torrow
and Rocck Tank-ILower Morrow Gas Pools comprising the MNE/4, SE/4, :
L/f”‘f::’/"'k ¢ I":_;"L ;."H/‘l, and SE/‘I 1“'1/4 of Sd)d Section 11 to be :
dedicated to the subjcct well. !

D3 I {_A-_\_F*L therecf. . o B . T B e




* .
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—~

.-?__
Caono Mo, Sunl
Order No. =44

(G) That the evidence indicates the prcechG of a MLE-SW
trending fault in said Scction il, Kocth and Wast of which the
Morrow formation is non-productive from Lhc Rock Tank Pools.

ijf (7) -That though the ‘exact location of the fault cannot be

v

accurately determined, no more than 430 acres of the applicant's
lease in said Section 11 mnay reasonably be presumed to be pro-
ductive of gas from said pools.

(8) That-an additicnal 60 acres of unlecased land in the W/2
sw/4 of said Section 11 may be presumed to be productxve.

(2) *hat a sbanoard unit in the aforesald pools con51st
of 640 acres.

(10) That the application for said 520-acre non-standard
gas proratlon unit should be denled and that a 430-acre non-
standard gas proration unit consis Llng of the E/2, E/2 DW/4,

s/2 SE/4 NW/4 and NE/4 :SE/4 NW/4 of said Section 11 should be
established, to be dedicated %o the proposed well, with the
option to adéd the sW/4 $i/4 and 8§/2 Ni/:i SU/4 of said Section 11
to the non~standard unii upon its communitization with the 430—
acre unit described above.

(11) That to compensate for the fact that only 430 acres of
applicant's lease in said Section 11l can reasonably be presumed
productive of gas From thiz Pock Tank-Upper iorrow and Rock Tank=-
Lower Morrow Gas Pools, an acreage factor of 430/640, or 0.672,.

should be épnlled to the proposea well.

(lﬁ) That to compansate’ for ‘the advantage gained over
offset operatorg due to:the non-standard location of the proposed
well, a penalty of 30 pércent should be applied to the proposed
wall. . . ~ : .

(13) Tﬂét the coiiposite ratableftake‘factoi for the proposed
well should be 70 percent of 0.672, oxr 0.470.

(14) That upon drilling of the proposed vell at a standard
location upon the proposed non-standard proration unit, the
penalty factor described in Finding No. (12) above should not
be applicable, but the acresge factor descrabed in Finding
No. (1) above should be applicable.

*

(15) That upon communltlzutlon ‘Of the 430 ~acre non-standard
proration unit described in Finding No. (10) above with the
60 acres described in Finding No. (8) above, the acreage factor
assigned to the proposed siell should ke 4906/640, or 0.766.

%JG) .That =nproval of the proposed unorthodox location will
not violate cosrelative rights and will afford the applicant the
oppoxrtunity to producc its just and equitable share of the gas

s m b A <




-3
Cazer e, 4862
Orqey vo. R-dasn

in the above-describod p()],, will provent. the drllllng of
unncceessary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising from
the drilling of an excessive nuniber or vcllg, and otherwisc
prevent waste, prO“ldOd that the appropriate above-described
ratable-take factor is assigned to the subject well.

IT IS TIIEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That an unorthodox location in the Rock Tank-Upper
Morrow and Rock Tank-Lower Morrow Gas Pools is hereby approvead-
for the Adobe Oil Coapany well-to be located 660 feet from the
South line and 330 feet from the East line of Section 11, Town-
ship 23 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(2) That the application for a 520-acre non-standard gas
proratlon unit in the Rock Tank-Upper Morrow and Rock Tank-Lower
Morrow Gas Pools comprising the NE/4, SE/4, E/2 sw/4, N/2 Nvi/4,
and SE/4 NW/4 of said Section 11, to be dedicated -to said well
is hereby doﬁ*ed.

(3) ”hgt a 430-acre non—standard gas proration unit in said

Rock Tank gas pools comprising the E/2, BE/2 s¥/4, S/2 SE/4 NV/4
and nNg/4 SE/4 Wil/4 of said Section 11 is hereby establlshed and

dedlcated to the subject well.

(4) That the SW/4 S¥/4 and S/2 NW/4 SW/4 of said Section 11
may be added to the 430-acre non-standard unit upon communitiza-

tion; and the entire 490-acre non-standard gas proraticn . unit be

dedicated to the subject well.

(5) Tbat a ratable—take factor of 0.470 in each of sald

pools is hereby assigned to said ‘Wwell so long as the aforesaid
430-acre non-standard unlt is dedicated to th2 well; that said

ratabkle-take factor shall bha adivsat to 0.536 upon ‘dedication
0f theo afcreszaid 490~acre non-standard gas proration unit to

the subject well.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(L) That should applicant érill its proposed well at a
standard location for the Rock Tank- Upper Morrow and Rock Tank-
Lower Morrow Gas Pools, at a point not closer than 1650 feet
to the outer houidary of the proration unit, the ratable-take
factor for;the aforesaid 430-non-standard unit shall be 0.672
and the ratable-take factor for the aforesaid 490-acre non-—
standard unit shall be 0.766.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the:
entxy of such further oxders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary. -
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at Santa Fe,

.

i

oV

ilew Mexico, on the day and yecar herein-

Ry N4

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION

BRUCE KING, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, JR., ‘Member & Secretary

AR e e —

Dt

i
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W. A. GRESSETT |

Supervisor
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?? ECEIVED
| - MAY-3 1973 e
0. 2. . R
ARTCSI4, OFFICE
-
o - MAY 7 1973
. New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission i L
Drawer DD - e OlL CONSERVATION co
Artesia, New Mexico 88210 : 58nta Fe MM.
Re: Adobe 0il Company ;
Smith Federal No. 2 T
Eddy Co., New Mexico . : o
Gentlemen: : : ) , o I DR :

The below named operator hereby waives objection to the multiple com-
pletion in the Atoka and lower Morrow in the subject well,

Being an authorized representative of the offset operator, you are

_adviSéd“that.ﬁebhereby waive any objection to the approval of the ' , TR S
-_multiple completion. ; v ‘ SRR ;g;jj“

Yours very truly,

MONSANTO COMPANY
Off7 0”7)" g 1/777@/
Representative

April 26, 1973
Date
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RECEIVL

MAY 3 1972

e T : » . L. C.
- - ARTCSIA, OFFIGE
o el
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission - .
Drawer DD ’ i :
Artesia, New Mexico 88210
Re: Adobe 0il Company
Smith Federal No. 2
Eddy Co., New Mexico
Gentlemen:

The below named operator hereby‘yaivesfobjection to the m@ltiple com-
pletion in the Atoka and lower Morrow in the subject well.

Being an authorized representative of the offset opetgtdr; you are
advised that we hereby waive any objection to the approval of the
multiple completion.

Yours very truly,

MONSANTO COMPANY
Offset Operator

/)

Rzpresentative

April 26, 1973
Date

i
!
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MAY 3 1973

a. c. G,

ARTESIA, OFFICE

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
‘Drawer DD ’ )
Artesia, New Mexico 88210
Re: Adobe 0il Company

Smith Fedeéral No. 2
Eddy Co., New Mexico

The below named operator hereby waives objection to the multiple com—
pletion in the Atoka and lower Morrow in the subject well.

Beiﬁ} an ,ati’tborize’@ tépresent;afive’. Sf the offset operator, you are
advised that we hereby waive any objection to the approval of the
multiple completion.

Yours very truly,

sk bt A e
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JE ey | =
f:lif’!.?zl‘.}'ﬁl" [
MAY 7 1973 ; ,,
OIL CONSERyATI = | ; '
AT | 1
Santa F’S N comm ’ i
|
. RECEIvep =~ |
MAY 3 1973 | o
ARTESIA, areice : :
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission - L _ ,’f
- - Drawer DD i , .- Lo _ R T T
Artesia, New Mexico 88210 . A : v T BT 7L
Re: Adobe 0i1 Company v
Smith Federal No. 2 P s
Eddy Co., New Mexico ‘ : 3
The below named operator hereby waives objection to the multiple com- : R ;
Pletion in the Atoka and lower Morrow in the subject well. - . ot
*Being an authorized representative of the offset operator, you are ;
advised that we hereby waive any objection to the approval of the BEEE U T O
multiple completion. : ; : AT R
Yours very truly, : :
R
vl /2f/7j S L A
Date” / 4 ij N T L



RECEIVED

MAY 3 1973

. a.c.c
. L e o o L ARTESIA, OFFICE
New Mexico 01il. Conservation Commission
Drawer DD S
Artesia, New Mexico 88210
Re: Adobe 0il Company

Smith Federal No. 2

Eddy Co., Neir Mexico
Genitlemen:

The below named operator hereby waives objection to the mﬁltiplé com-
pletion in the Atoka and lower Morrow in the subject well.

Being an authorized representative of the offset operator, you are -
advised that we hereby waive any oljection to the approval of the =
maltiple completion.

Yours very truly,

RICHFIELD COMPANY

Offset Operator R
G J77 Al d
Representati;é

April 25, 1973
Date
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i MaY 71973

oL CONsE'zVE““
T :
Mo FON Comm

RECEIVED

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission MAY 3 1973
Drawer DD » : o N
Artesia, NeW‘Mexico 88210 ) : o.co

ARTESIA, .arr.n:g

Re: Adobe 0il Company
Smith Federal No. 2 -
Eddy Co., New Mexico

Gentlemen:

The below named operator hereby waives objection to the multiple com-
pletion in the Atoka and lower Morrow in the subject well.

. Being an authorlzed representative of the offset operator, you are

advised that we hereby waive any objection to the approval of the
multiple completion.

Yours very truly,

ATLANTIC RICHFIZLD COMPANY

Offspt Operator
220 4hlhas_

Representative

April 25, 1973
Date '

S S, s AL N e
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DRAFT

dr BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

T R

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING , _ :
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION L :
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4978

order No. R- ys 52
APPLICATION OF ADOBE OIL COMPAN L m et

FOR A DUAL COMPLETION AND NON- i 3
STANDARD GAS WELL LOCATION, L A

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. ;;SSk;j 7 .;,“f),,, %

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

 BY THE COMMISSION: : : B

. This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 23 ’ 1973 ’ _

AN o at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner glvis A. Utz _ N o Te & o

B o 1
NOW, on this - day of June ¢ 1973, the COmm1831on,’

a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recorxd,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised ‘
in the premises,

FINDS: § i - pe

(1) That due public notice having been glven as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. ¢

+2) That the applicant, Adobe 0il Company, seeks auéhority

to complete its Smith Federal Well No. 2 at a no‘n‘-standar‘di.
location at a point 660 feet from the South line and 330 %eet

from the East line of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 24

opmen S A ean gt v

East, NMPM, Rock Tank Gas Field, Eddy County, New Mex:.co, fas a

>

dual completlon ) to produce gas from an

Y ,
undeslgnaﬁd Atoka gas p olhand fr the Rock Tank-Upper Morrow

a,?’.;muﬂk i
gas pool through‘\-para-&e-l-*strlng‘ of tu.bJ.nc_ggt«.r-;Bfﬂ..s







-
Case No. 4978
Order No. R~

(‘) That the mechanics of the proposed dual completion

are feasible and in accord with good consgrvation practices.
k" Colifre ™o
(b That approval of the subject~Mwill prevent

waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Adobe Oil Company, is hereby
authorized to complete its Smith Federal Well No. 2 at a non-
standard 1;catibn at a point 660 feet from the South line and
330 feet from the East line of >Sec‘tion 11, Township 23 'Southﬁ,‘
Range 24'East,/§g§§ Tank Gas Field, Eddy County, New Mexico,

said location having previously been approved for—the~UppEr—MorTow

J . >
fexmasien by Order No. R-4456, as a dual comp’letiow

PRCVIDED HOWEVER, that the applicant shall complete, operate,

AP S TR A £ 15

v
T o e g R TR i

and produce said well in accordance with the provisions of Rule

112-A of the Commission Rules and Reguldtions insofar as said

rule is not inconeisent with this order;

PROVIDED FURTHER, that the applicant shall take ;‘gbgngagz_
1&&% E& tests upon completion and annually thereafter
L}

~during the Anpual , - - P/M-d-uﬁ— ___Test

Gas Pool.,

‘period for the,

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the o
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

\ DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.

-~ ; mawi g‘tﬁp&ﬁ/@-wnﬂkz
WQ s »RW:%M i i
dnpochi o o g Ly pochon £85E

approf. 19,100 .&J'




